

CRITICAL NEEDS GUIDE



TRANSITIONAL HOUSING SHELTER



Programs that provide extended shelter and supportive services for homeless individuals and/or families with the goal of helping them live independently and transition into permanent housing. Some programs require that the individual/family be transitioning from a short-term emergency shelter. The length of stay varies considerably by program. It is generally longer than two weeks but typically 60 days or more and, in many cases, up to two years or more. The supportive services may be provided directly by the organization managing the housing or may be coordinated by them and provided by other public or private agencies. Transitional housing/shelter is generally provided in apartment style facilities with a higher degree of privacy than short-term homeless shelters; may be provided at no cost to the resident; and may be configured for specialized groups within the homeless population such as people with substance abuse problems, homeless mentally ill, homeless domestic violence victims, veterans or homeless people with AIDS/HIV.

TABLE OF CONTENTS

	Page
Transitional Housing/Shelter Single Parent Families Headed by Mother Pregnant Women, Single Women, with Children Females Single Parent Families Headed by Fathers Males Families HIV Infection	6-9
Domestic Violence Shelter	10
Homeless Services Help Offices	11
Rent & Utilities	12-13
Soup Kitchens	14-15
Home Delivered Meals	16
Food Pantries	17-18
Community Health Clinics	19
Public Health Clinics	20
Bus Fare	21
General Clothing	22
Baby Clothing	23
Showers	24

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Community Voice Mail/Temporary Mailing Address	25
How to Get Georgia ID	26
Picture ID Assistance	27
Birth Certificate	28
Representative Payee Service	29
Child Care for Homeless Families	30
Eyeglasses Services	31
Veterans Help lines	32
Voter Registration	33

Community resources at your fingertips



Dial 2-1-1 from any phone to speak with a contact center specialist



Go to 211online.unitedwayatlanta.org and search our comprehensive database



Go to 211online.unitedwayatlanta.org and chat with a contact center specialist



Email our contact center specialist at contact211@unitedwayatlanta.org

United Way 2-1-1 provides an easy way to access comprehensive and specialized information and referrals to community programs and services. United Way 2-1-1 is free, confidential and available 24 hours a day, 365 days a year, in 140 different languages.

2-1-1 connects people to the assistance they need to address everyday challenges of living as well as those that develop during times of community emergencies.

LIVE UNITED



United Way of Greater Atlanta

FIND HELP

- Food
- Shelter
- Counseling
- And many more

GIVE HELP

- Give money
- Donate items
- Volunteer



Outside Greater Atlanta?

Visit **unitedwayatlanta.org/211** or dial 404.614.1000. TDD Services for hearing-impaired callers are available by dialing 7-1-1 and asking for 2-1-1 or 404.614.1000.



TRANSITIONAL HOUSING/SHELTER AND/OR COMMUNITY SHELTER

Drake House	Dovcar Renaissance And Empower Minis.	Douglas County Shelter Home	Divine Healing Worldwide Ministries	Dee's Academy Perfect Heart	Decatur Coop Ministry	Cobb Street Ministry	Clifton Sanctuary Ministries, Inc.	Center for Families Resources	Buckhead Christian Ministry	Auntie Honey's House	Atlanta TOUCH	Atlanta Recovery Center	Atlanta Mission- Shepherd's House	Atlanta Mission-My Sister's House	Atlanta City Baptist Rescue Mission	Agape Remah Christian Ministries	24/7 Gateway Center	SHELTER
				×			×			×	×			×		×	×	H
	×		×								×	×	X		X	X	×	2
		×						X	×									ω .
	×					7					×						×	7
					×	X		×			×							
×	×			×		×		×		X				×			×	7
						,		,									×	σ.
(770) 587-4712 Hours: 8:30 am to 4:30 pm MON - FRI; Eligibility: Homeless single mother with minor children, drug and alcohol free, and with ties to North Fulton Community Fees: None	(678) 701-7918 Hours: 8:00 am to 5:00 pm MON – FRI; Eligibility: homeless individuals; couples without children; veterans; older adults; single women; women with children (boys 12 years of age and below); ex-offenders; Fee: sliding scale	1755 Sandy Ln., Douglasville, GA 30134 (770) 949-4911 Hours: 9 am to 2 pm MON-FRI; Eligibility: families; adult males and females; must be able to work; Fee: Straight fee	(770) 603-9773 Hours: 8 am to 5 pm MON-FRI; Eligibility: homeless men, veterans; must have an income; Fee: Straight fee	(404) 549-3891 Hours: 8 am to 5 pm MON – FRI; Eligibility: maximum age of male child is 12); must be sober 90 days; Fee: Straight Fee, deposit required	(404) 377-5365 Hours: 9 am to 5 pm MON-FRI; Eligibility: homeless women with children; will accept teenage boys 17 years of age and below; Fee: family must contribute 30% to their savings program and a fee of 10% of adjusted income; Fee: none	Marietta, (770) 439-9280; Hours: 10:00 am to 5:00 pm MON – SAT; Eligibility: women who are pregnant and/or have children under 10 years of age; Fee: straight fee once employed	369 Connecticut Ave., NE Atlanta-DeKalb (404) 373-3253; Hours: 6:00 pm to 5:00 am MON – SAT; Eligibility: homeless male 35 years of age and above; HIV+, or disabled, referral from social worker or homeless outreach worker; Fees: none	995 Roswell St. NE Ste. 100 Marietta 30060 (770) 428-2601 Hours: 8:30 am to 8:00 pm MON; 8:30 am to 6:00 pm TUE THU; 8:30 am to 5:00 pm WED FRI; Eligibility: Cobb residents; Fees: sliding scale.	2847 Piedmont Rd. NE Atlanta 30305 (404) 239-0038; Hours: 10 am to 1 pm MON, TUE, FRI; 1 pm to 4 pm WED THU; Eligibility: families must have children 18 years of age and under; working at least 3 weeks before applying to the program; maximum stay is 2 years Fees: sliding scale	8375 San Jose Trail Jonesboro 30236 (678) 768-6114; Hours: 7 am to 6 pm MON-FRI; Eligibility: (no boys over 13 years of age) must have reliable transportation and not abuse drugs or alcohol; Fees: straight fee.	(678) 536-9238 Hours: 24 hours daily; Eligibility: 18 years of age and above, client must have income; Fee: Straight fee	169 Trinity Ave., ATL (404) 577-3352 Hours: 24 hours daily; Eligibility: males 18 years of age and above; Fee: Straight fee	156 Mills St., NW Atlanta (404) 367-2493 Hours: Night shelter: 2:00 pm to 5:00 pm MON - SUN (they must leave before 8:00 am) Eligibility: substance abuse program: males 18 years of age and above; night shelter: must be at shelter during intake hours; Fee: none	921 Howell Mill Rd., NW Atlanta (404) 367-2480 Hours: 24 hours daily; Eligibility: males 25 years of age and above; must have an income and be 30 days clean of drugs, referral required from hospital, drug treatment center, or other social service agencies; Fee: straight fee	316 Peters St., SW ATL 30313 (404) 577-3409 Hours: opens 4:30 pm daily; Eligibility: men *substance abuse, Fee: straight	2444 Lakewood Ave., ATL 30315 (404) 438-1698; Hours: 9 am to 5 pm MON-FRI; Eligibility: married couples, males and females 25 years of age and above; Fee: Straight fee	275 Pryor St., SW Atlanta (404) 215-6600 / (404) 215-6615 After Hours; Hours: 24 hours daily; Eligibility: homeless individuals; housing: males & females 18 years of age and above; housing for women with children: accepts female children up to age 18; male children up to age 17; Fees: none	 Females 2. Males 3. Families 4. Ex-Offender 5. Pregnant and Single Woman 6. Single Parent Headed by Fathers Single Parent Headed by Mothers 8. Substance Abuse

TRANSITIONAL HOUSING/SHELTER AND/OR COMMUNITY SHELTER

									 Females 2. Males 3. Families 4. Ex-Offender 5. Pregnant and Single Woman 6. Single Parent Headed by Fathers
SHELTER			C	4	G	6	_	00	7. Single Parent Headed by Mothers 8. Substance Abuse
Empowering Women on the Move for Re-Entry				×					(404) 761-4625 Hours: 9 am to 6 pm MON-SAT; Eligibility: ex-offender female 19 years of age and above; Fee: Straight fee
Essence of Hope, Inc.								X	(404) 418-8920 Hours: 9 am to 4 pm MON – FRI; Eligibility: single women 18 years of age and above with substance abuse issues; must have completed detox; must be sober for at least five days; Fee: Straight Fee
Faith Project		X							(770) 609-7226 Hours: 9 am to 6 pm MON-FRI; Eligibility: male 18 years of age and above; Fee: Straight fee
Family Promise of Gwinnett County			×						3495 B Sugarloaf Pkwy. Lawrenceville 30044 (678) 376-8950 Hours: 7:30 am to 4:30 pm MON – FRI Eligibility: Gwinnett County families with children/17 years of age and below (will not assist individuals or couples without children); must reside in Gwinnett County for at least 30 days; Fee: none
First Presbyterian Church of Atlanta	×								1328 Peachtree St., NE Atlanta (404) 228-7746; Hours: shelter (to fill out an application): 1:00 pm to 4:00 pm MON-THU; Eligibility: single female 18 years of age and above with children; can have up to three children, must be 12 years of age and below; Fee: none
Fortress Women's Facility, Inc.							X		(770) 912-7514 Hours: 9:00 am to 8:00 pm MON - FRI; 24 hour voice mail available; Eligibility: females 18 years of age and above with children; clients can have up to three children; children must be 12 years of age and below; Fee: Sliding Scale
Fragments Ministry		X		X					635 Pearce St. ATL (678) 598-0651; Hours: 8 am to 6:30 pm MON-FRI; Eligibility: males 20 to 60 years of age; must be drug and alcohol free: Fee: Straight fee
Fresh Start Services	×			×			×		(404) 573-7852 Hours: 9 am to 5 pm MON-SUN; Eligibility: women with or without children; childless couples; families; Fee: straight fee
Genesis Shelter			X			X	×		173 Boulevard, NE Atlanta 30312 (404) 522-6056; Hours: 8 am to 6 pm MON-FRI; Eligibility: homeless infants & their families; must have a child 6 months of age or below; if in recovery, special requirements apply; Fees: none ***This is not an emergency shelter***
Gift Transitional Y	X	X							2001 Martin Luther King, Jr. Dr. Atlanta (404) 564-6486 Hours: 11 am to 5 pm MON – FRI; Eligibility: homeless males and females 18 years of age and above ; Fee: sliding scale
Gilgal, Inc.								X	541 Mobile Ave. (404) 305-8007 Hours: 9 am to 5 pm MON – FRI; Eligibility: homeless women with substance abuse issues; Fee: 30% of monthly income is paid as ministry fee
H.O.P.E. Trough Divine Intervention								X	385 Holly St., NW, (404) 748-4375 Hours: 9 am to 5 pm MON-FRI; Eligibility: homeless male; must meet HUD defined chronic homeless criteria; must have TB screen and RPR within the current year; Fee: 30% of adjusted gross monthly income; referral from Jefferson Place or another trans. housing program
Hope Shelter	×						×		4231 Old Dixie Hwy. Hapeville, GA 30354 (404) 366-0210; Hours: 8 am to 9 pm MON – SUN; Eligibility: single women or women with children (male child must be 6 years of age and below); women must be employed at time of intake; must be drug and alcohol free; Referral: call 211, hospital and other shelters; Fee: 30% of total income per week
House of Dawn					X		X		(770) 477-2385; Hours: 9 am to 6 pm MON – FRI; Eligibility: single women 18 to 23 years of age with maximum two children 5 year of age and below; must be employed or able to work; Fee: 25% of gross income
Housing Initiative of North Fulton			×			×	×		89 Grove Way Roswell 30075; (770) 642-9185; Hours: 9 am to 5 pm MON-FRI Eligibility: homeless families with children, if 2 parents, must be legally married and have custody of children; employed full-time; no drug or alcohol issues; must have ties to North metro-Atlanta area; Fee: sliding scale (one third of income goes toward rent); Area Served: Cities of Alpharetta, Dunwoody, Jones Creek, Milton, Roswell, Sandy Springs

TRANSITIONAL HOUSING/SHELTER & COMMUNITY SHELTER

SHELTER	H	2	ယ	4	٧ı	6	7	∞	 Females 2. Males 3. Families 4. Ex-Offender 5. Pregnant and Single Woman 6. Single Parent Headed by Fathers Single Parent Headed by Mothers 8. Substance Abuse
IMPACT! Group			×						40 Technology Pkwy. South Ste. 180Norcross, GA 30092 (678) 808-4477; Hours: 9 am to 5 pm MON – FRI; Eligibility: must be employed; drug free; able to pass a criminal background check; have children under 18 years of age; and be willing to work with their professional case managers to resolve the issues that led to homelessness; no pets allowed; Fees: call for details
Interfaith Outreach Home			×			X	X		5200-A Buford Hwy Doraville 30340; (770) 457-3727; Hours: 10 am to 4 pm MON-FRI; Eligibility: couples must be legally married; single parents with children; at least one adult must be employed full-time; all family members must be alcohol and drug free; must be capable of saving a minimum of \$200 - \$500 per month Fee: straight fee
Jefferson Place Transitional House		X							1135 Jefferson St., NW, Atlanta (404) 613-0412; Hours: 9 am to 5 pm MON - FRI; Eligibility: Males above 18 years of age; must be drug free for at least 30 days; Fees: No fee initially; 30 % of income after client starts working (1/2 will be given back when client successfully transitions).
Jesus Set the Captive Free, Inc.		X		×					871 Dill Ave., SW ATL 30310 (404) 322-8494; Hours: 9 am to 5 pm MON - FRI; Eligibility: homeless males and male ex-offenders; Fee: Sliding Scale
Joseph and Sarah Caring for Vets		X							(404) 369-1141 Hours: 10 am to 4 pm MON-FRI; Eligibility: male veterans; Fee: straight fee
Kindred Spirit					X				(678) 315-5037 Hours: 8 am to 6 pm MON-SAT; Eligibility: pregnant women 13 to 21 years of age; Fee: none
Living Promises Community Developers	X	X							(678) 933-6372; Hours: noon to 4 pm TUE WED; Eligibility: male and female veterans without children Fees: Straight fee.
Mary Hall Freedom House	Х						Х		200 Hannover Park Rd. Ste. 100 ATL (770) 642-5500 Hours: 24 hours daily; Eligibility: females 18 years of age and above with or without children (no more than 3 children, birth to 13 years of age) Primary diagnosis must be drug or alcohol dependency. Priority given to pregnant or HIV positive women with required primary diagnosis. Fee: varies by the program; Intake Hours: 8 am to 6 pm MON - FRI
Mementempts Ltd		X							(770) 873-3775 Hours: 9 am to 5 pm MON-SAT; Eligibility: males 18 years of age and above; veterans; must have income; proof of completion of a substance abuse; Fee: straight fee
MSM Economic Development	×						×		(866) 662-7343; Hours: 9 am to 7 pm MON - SAT; 24 hour voice mail available; Eligibility: male; female; 25 years of age and above; pregnant women; veterans; individuals with emotional or mental issues; Fees: varies by program; call for details
MUST Elizabeth Inn	×	X	×				×		55 Elizabeth Church Rd. Marietta, GA (678) 218-4533; Intake Hours: Night shelter: 11 am to 2 pm daily: Eligibility: none; Fee: none
New Way of Life Ministries		X		X					3065 Midway Rd. Decatur (404) 934-3176 Hours: 9 am to 7 pm MON – SUN Eligibility: males 18 to 40 years of age and above; 6 month minimum stay, one year maximum; sex-offenders not allowed: Fee: based on ability to pay
Nicholas House			X			×	×		830 Boulevard, S.E. ATL (404) 622-0793; Hours: 24 hours daily; Eligibility: Homeless families with children; Fee: Sliding scale (based on 30% income 25% is returned upon successful completion of program).
Odyssey III- Community Concerns	×		×						276 Decatur St., SE ATL 30312 (404) 659-3390 Hours: 8:30 am to 3:30 pm MON-FRI; Eligibility: single women and married couples with children; Fee: straight fee
Patron Helping Hands		Х							(770) 755-1394 Hours: 9 am to 5 pm MON-SUN; Eligibility: males and females 55 years of age and above; disabled veterans; military personnel and families; Fee: straight fee
Phoenix Rising Center	×	X							(770) 875-3968 Hours: 8 am to 7 pm MON-FRI: Eligibility: male and female veterans without children; Referral Required: VA STAR, SATP, VA Homeless Program at East Point: females 404/321-6111 ext. 3180; males; Fee: none

TRANSITIONAL HOUSING/SHELTER & COMMUNITY SHELTER

Zaban Couples Center	Zion Keepers X	YWCA of Greater Atlanta	United Methodist Children's Home X	U Hope Community Development Center X X	Tranquil Lane Community and Support X X Services	Tapestry Youth Ministry	Survivors Outreach X X	Step Up in Georgia X	Serenity House of Atlanta X	Salvation Army X X X	Rock Church of Atlanta X	R.E.D.E.E.M.E.D. X X	Repairers of the Breach X	Reentry Project, Inc.	Rainbow Village X	Quilt Transitional X X	Project Verso X	SHELTER 1 2 3
			, ,	, ,	×			×	×		×			×	, .		×	4
					×	×		×										QI
					×										×			თ
		×			×	×									×			7
			S (5		4.0	.	m 1			1 6	1		70.15		1.0.13		· · ·	Φ
1605 Peachtree St., NE 2nd Fl. Atlanta, GA 30309; Hours:	2270 Flat Shoals Rd. Riverdale (678) 698-5087; Hours: 8 am to 6 pm MON-SUN; Eligibility: Employed male able to work or have the ability to pay program fee; Clean from drugs/alcohol 3 to 7 days; Fee: sliding scale	1384 Ralph David Abernathy Blvd. (404) 752-6199; Hours: 24 hours daily; Eligibility: women and children; male child must be 17 years of age and below; clients should have a verifiable income, be in enrolled in school, or enrolled in a job-training program; Fee: none	500 S. Columbia Dr. ATL (404) 327-5872 Hours: 24 hours voice mail; Eligibility: Families w/children 17 years of age and below; Fee: None first 30 days, after: straight fee	1110 Hope Rd., Sandy Springs, GA (770) 206-8840 Hours: 8:30 am to 6 pm MON-FRI; Eligibility: 18 years of age and above; Fee: none for the first 30 days for individuals without income, after 30 days: straight fee	(678) 977-2763; Hours: 9 am to 6 pm MON – FRI; Eligibility: homeless individuals; battered women; veterans; single women with children; single men with children; pregnant women; ex-offenders (do not accept sex-offenders); Fee: straight fee	College Park, GA (404) 767-5580; Hours: 9: am to 5 pm MON – FRI; Eligibility: pregnant women 18 to 23 years of age; single mother with maximum two children 3 years of age and below; Fee: none	4700 Austell Rd., Austell, GA (404) 610-4541 Hours: 10 am to 3 pm MON-FRI; Eligibility: men and women without children, must have income, back ground check; Fee: Straight fee	(404) 399-1843 Hours: caller needs to leave a name and telephone number and agency will return their call in 24 hours: Eligibility: women who are either homeless, battered; disable veteran, ex-offenders or pregnant (must have income) Fee: Straight fee	Decatur (404) 538-1361 Hours: 24 hours daily; Eligibility: battered women; ex-offender women; homeless women 18 years of age and above; Fee: sliding scale; first two weeks free for women without income	400 Luckie St., NW ATL 30313 (404) 486-2700 Hours: 7 am MON-FRI; Eligibility: must be eligible for re-admittance; all participants must leave each weekday morning at 7 am and each weekend morning at 8 am Fee: straight fee (daily rate)	4815 Courtney Dr. Forest Park, GA 30297 (404) 635-9967; Hours: 24 hours daily; Eligibility: males 18 years of age and above; Fees: none for first two months; after two months: straight fee	(404) 755-9441 Hours: 11 pm to 6 pm MON - FRI; Eligibility: homeless with a source of income 21 years of age and above; all other services: no restrictions; Fee: Straight fee	5120 Old Brown Bridge Rd. Covington, GA 30014 (770) 787-7250; REFERRAL REQUIRED: all other services besides the shelter: referral from DFCS, Salvation Army, American Red Cross, Civic Organization, or church	(888) 973-3687 Hours: 8 am to 6 pm MON – SAT Eligibility: males 20 to 29 years of age; first time offenders; misdemeanor offense; ex-offenders must be out from prison no more than 2 weeks; residents of Cobb, DeKalb, Douglas, Fulton, Paulding only Fee: none	3247 Duluth Hwy. 120, GA (770) 497-1888; Hours: 9 am to 5 pm MON-FRI, Eligibility: homeless or facing homelessness, families w/children, must be employed, if unemployed must be actively seeking employment and have transportation, agency accepts both single parent and two parent families, parents must have custody of children; Fee: sliding scale	(404) 297-8321 Hours: 9 am to 6 pm MON-FRI; Eligibility: no restrictions; Fee: Straight fee	(404) 549-2944 Hours: 8 am to 5 pm MON-FRI; Eligibility: Female 18 years of age and above, women without children; Fee: Sliding scale (some scholarships available)	 Females 2. Males 3. Families 4. Ex-Offender 5. Pregnant and Single Woman 6. Single Parent Headed by Fathers Single Parent Headed by Mothers 8. Substance Abuse

DOMESTIC VIOLENCE SHELTER

<u>ATLANTA MISSION (My Sister's House)</u>; (404)367-2465; Hours: 24 hours daily; Eligibility: females 18 years of age and above; women with children (no boys over the age of 11 in the shelter)

BAITUL SALAAM; (770) 255-8500 Hours: 7 am to 10 pm MON-THU, 9 am to 4 pm SAT

CARROLL COUNTY EMERGENCY SHELTER, INC. (770) 834-1141 Hours: 24 hours daily; Eligibility: female victims of domestic violence; accepts male children up to 18 years of age; must have a referral from a local agency or a hospital

<u>CHEROKEE FAMILY VIOLENCE CENTER</u>; (770) 479-1804 * Main Number (770)479-1703 * 24 Hour Crisis Line * (770) 720-7050 Spanish Line; **Hours**: 24 hours daily; **Area Served**: Cherokee

<u>CLAYTON COUNTY ASSOCIATION AGAINST FAMILY VIOLENCE, INC.</u> – (770) 961-7233 Hours: 24 hours daily; **Eligibility**: abused women with children (boys 16 years of age and below)

<u>COMMUNITY WELCOME HOUSE</u>; (770) 304-0966 Hours: 24 Hours daily; <u>Eligibility</u>: female in an abusive situation; accepts male children up to 18 years of age or female youth that have been emancipated; **Area Served**: Coweta, Fayette, Fulton

FLINT CIRCUIT COUNCIL ON FAMILY VIOLENCE, INC. - HAVEN HOUSE (770) 954-9229 CRISIS LINE 24/7: TTY Area Served:: BUTTS, HENRY, LAMAR, JASPER

HOPE ATLANTA PROGRAMS OF TRAVELERS AID; (770) 428-1883 Hours: 9 am to 5 pm MON TUE THU FRI Area Served: Cobb

INTERNATIONAL WOMEN'S HOUSE; (770) 413-5557 Hours: 24 hours daily

NORTH GEORGIA MOUNTAIN CRISIS NETWORK; (706) 632-8401 or (706) 632-8400 Crisis Line; Services Hours: 24 Hours daily;

PARTNERSHIP AGAINST DOMESTIC VIOLENCE; (404) 873-1766 – Fulton Crisis Line; (770) 963-9799 - Gwinnett Crisis Line; (800)334-2836 Statewide Crisis Line (24 hours daily); Hours: 8:30 am to 5 pm MON-FRI; Crisis Line: 24 hours daily

<u>PROJECT RENEWAL</u> -- (770) 860-1666 Hours: 24 hours daily; <u>Eligibility</u>: Female victims of domestic violence; <u>Area Served</u>: Newton, Rockdale, Walton

<u>PROMISE PLACE -- (770) 461-3839 Main Client Number, (770) 460-1604 24 Hour Crisis Line; Hours: 8:00 am to 4:30 pm MON – FRI, Crisis Line: 24 hrs daily; Eligibility: battered women and their children; legal advocacy and assistance: male/female victims</u>

<u>S.H.A.R.E HOUSE, INC</u>. -- (770) 949-0626 or (770) 489-7513 Crisis Line Hours; **Hours**: 24 hours a daily **Area Served**: Douglas, Paulding

<u>SHEPERD'S REST MINISTRIES, INC.</u> -- (770) 443-5213 24 Hour Crisis Line; Hours: Protective Orders: 9:00 am to 5:00 pm MON - FRI Shelter: 24 hours daily; Eliqibility: battered women (maximum age for male child is 12 years of age)

<u>WOMEN OF EXCELLENCE REENTRY PROGRAM</u> -- (770) 358-8820; Hours: 8 am to 5 pm MON-FRI; **Eligibility**: women 18 to 50 years of age; must have 30 days sobriety; **Fee**: Straight fee

YWCA OF NORTHWEST GEORGIA; (770) 427-2902 or (770) 427-3390 Crisis Line Hours: 24 Hours Crisis Line; Eligibility: Restricted to females and children who have recently experienced domestic violence; Area Served: Cherokee, Cobb, Paulding

HELP OFFICES

24-hours 7 Days A Week Toll Free Telephone Numbers To Call About Many Homeless Services

United Way of Greater Atlanta 211 (free call) or 404/614-1000

Most of the help offices listed below have information available for you to read (and in some cases have copies for you to take with you) on many topics including: Shelter, hot meals, clothes, ID, showers, birth certificates, medical care, dental care, eyeglasses, church services, MARTA tokens and cards, Travelers' Aid, veterans services, legal help, drug and alcohol recovery programs, job assistance, mental health assistance, child care, payees, food stamps, mail addresses, voice mail, and more.

Crossroads Community Ministries

420 Courtland St., NE Atlanta, Ga. 30308 404/873-7650

SERVICES: ID, information and referrals for shelter, drug and alcohol recovery programs, clothes, MARTA tokens and cards (for jobs), mailroom, telephone calls, birth certificates (if born in Ga. or in any other state), Social Security, SSI, food stamps. NA meetings Tue-Fri 1pm-2pm **HOURS:** New clients need to arrive by 8:30am for orientation. If already a client at Crossroads, show up between 9am-10:45 am **OTHER SERVICES: Meal:** (arrive before 8:30am for orientation), **Mailroom**: New clients must go through the orientation program (arrive before 10:30am) before getting mail here. **Medical Clinic:** Open Monday Tuesday, and Thursday 9am-4pm; appointments are made beginning at 9:30am.

Central Outreach and Advocacy Center

201 Washington St. Atlanta, Ga. 404/659-7119

SERVICES: ID, information and referrals for shelter, drug and alcohol recovery programs, clothes, jobs, MARTA tokens and cards (for jobs), and groceries. **HOURS:** Monday-Friday 9am to 12:30pm. You should schedule an appointment by calling the office or walking in. However, you will not be seen on the same day. **OTHER SERVICES:** operates a night shelter from November through March. To be admitted you must go to their outreach (help) office at the hours mentioned above to apply for admission into the shelter.

Midtown Assistance Center

30 Porter Place (inside First Methodist Church) at Peachtree St. & Ralph McGill Blvd., 404/681-5777 SERVICES: Provides funds for ID and MARTA tokens for job interviews, MARTA tokens or cards for those employed but who have not been paid yet, and men's clothing for those working or seeking employment. HOURS: 9:30 am to 12:30 pm MON THU FRI; 1:00 pm to 4:00 pm, 5:00 pm to 7:00 pm WED OTHER SERVICES: Services are for those who live in ZIP codes 30303,30308, 30309, 30312, 30313, and 30314; MAC also provides groceries and financial assistance. You must call for an appointment. NO WALK-INS

Atlanta Women's Day Shelter

655 Ethel St. Atlanta, Ga. 30318 404/876-2894

SERVICES: Helps with a huge number of services including clothes, showers, medical services, spiritual counseling, computer classes, Job counseling, drug and alcohol counseling, helps with transportation to jobs and job interviews, and birth certificates; children welcome. **Hours:** Open every day including weekends from 8am-4pm. medical services: 9:00 am to 3:00 pm TUE - THU

Project Connect

275 Pryor St., SW Atlanta, GA 30303 (404)215-6600

SERVICES: Drug and alcohol information and referral, ID assistance, birth certificates (in and out of state), clothes, groceries, mailroom, addiction support group, crisis intervention, case management, supportive counseling, budgeting assistance, and domestic violence support group and intervention. **HOURS:** call Mon-Fri 7 am to 5 pm for an appointment

Rent and/or Utilities

	TOTIC	1		T
Agency	Area Served	Phone	Hours	Eligibility
Action Mission Ministry	Clark, Barrow, Bartow, Carroll, Cherokee, Clayton, Fannin, Floy, Gilmer, Gordon, Gwinnett, Hall, Henry, Murray, Paulding, Pickens, Polk, Whitfield	((888) 206-7372	1:00 pm to 4:00 pm MON WED; 9:00 to noon TUE THU	low income veterans and their families
Buckhead Christian Ministry	30305, 30309, 30311, 30318, 30319, 30324, 30326, 30327, 30331, 30329, 30331, 30340, 30341, 30342, 30345, 30360	(404)239-0038	10:00 am to 1:00 pm MON TUE FRI; 1:00 pm to 4:00 pm WED THU	residents of service area only who have lived at address and paid rent for at least three months and is employed or have been employed in the last six months; unemployed due to age or disability and must have experienced an emergency within the past six months
Center for Family Resources	Cobb, Fayette	(770)428-2601	8:30 am to 8:00 pm MON; 8:30 am to 6:00 pm TUE THU; 8:30 am to 5:00 pm WED FRI	families residing in Cobb County for at least 2 months
Clayton County Community Services Authority	Clayton	(404)363-0575	8:00 am to 11:30 pm MON - FRI	residents of service area only
Clayton County Family Care	Clayton	(404)366-5527	9:00 am to 10:30 am WED	families residing in Clayton County for three continuous months for; must meet income guidelines
Christian Aid Mission Partnership/CAMP	Cities of Austell, Clarkdale, East Douglas County, Lithia Springs, Mableton, Powder Springs	(770)819-0662	9:00 am to 1:00 pm MON - Fri	low-income; residents of service area only
Community Action Center	30327, 30328, 30338, 30342, 30346, 30350	(770)552-4015	Call for details	low-income residents of service area; must reside in target area for 3 months before receiving financial assistance
Decatur Area Emergency Assistance Ministry	30002, 30030, 30079; parts of zip codes that fall in DeKalb: 30032, 30033, 30306, 30307, 30316, 30317	(404)373-2300	9:00 am to 11:30 am MON - FRI	residents of service area only, must live within the perimeter of the service area
Decatur Cooperative Ministry	DeKalb	(404)284-4411	12:30 pm to 6:00 pm MON - FRI	have income that is sufficient for all bills for future months, and provide an emergency document stating the reason why the bills could not be paid; They do not assist residents on Section 8
Duluth Cooperative Ministry	30096, 30097	(770) 623-9563	10:00 am to 2:00 pm MON WED FRI	residents of service area only
Dunwoody Baptist Church	30328, 30338, 30340, 30341, 30346, 30350, 30360	(770)280-1240	9:30 am to 11:30 am MON TUE WED	residents of service area only
Fayette Samaritans	Fayette	(770)719-2707	9:00 am to noon MON - FRI	residents of service area only; financial aid is available once a year
Fulton Atlanta Community Action Authority	Fulton	(404)320-0166	10:00 am to 3:00 pm MON WED from the 1st of the month to the 20th	residents of service area only, low-income
Helping Hands of Paulding	Paulding	(770)443-1230	10:00 am to 1:30 pm MON - FRI	must be employed; monthly income must be above monthly expenses; have verifiable crisis; emergency or hardship; and have lived at current address for at least 6 months;
Lilburn Co-op Ministry	30047, 30087, 30084 portions that fall in Gwinnett County	(770)931-8333	10 am to 2 pm MON WED FRI	residents of service area only
Midtown Assistance Center	30303, 30308, 30309, 30312, 30313 30314	(404)681-5777	9:30 am to 12:30 pm MON THU FRI; 1:00 pm to 4:00 pm TUE WED; 5:00 pm to 7:00 pm WED	is provided to those that have consistently paid the full amount of rent for the past 6 months
Must – Cherokee	Cherokee	(770)479-5397	10:00 am to 2:00 pm MON - FRI	residents of service area only
Must – Marietta	30060, 30061, 30062, 30063, 30064, 30065, 30066, 30067, 30068, 30101, 30102, 30144, 30152, 30156, 30160, 30175, 30188	(770)427-9862	9:00 am to 5:00 pm MON - FRI	residents service area
Norcross Cooperative Ministry	30071, 30073, 30091, 30092, 30093, and 30340, 30360, 30084 only the portions that fall in Gwinnett County	(770)263-8268	10:00 am to 2:00 pm MON WED FRI; 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm TUE; 10:00 am to noon SAT	residents service area

Rent and/or Utilities

Agency	Area Served	Phone	Hours	Eligibility
North Fulton Community Charities	30004, 30005, 30009, 30022, 30075, 30076, 30097	(770)640-0399	9:00 am to 3:00 pm MON WED THU FRI; 9:00 am to 6:00 pm TUE	residents of service area only (only the part of the zip code that falls within Fulton County in Alpharetta and Roswell, Milton, Johns Creek)
Partnership for Community Action	Rockdale; Zip codes in DeKalb: 30002, 30021, 30030, 30032, 30033, 30034, 30035, 30038, 30041, 30058, 30079, 30083, 30084, 30087, 30088, 30294, 30319, 30324, 30329, 30338, 30340, 30341, 30345, 30346;	(404)929-2500	8:00 am to 9:00 am MON - FRI	must be at or below 125% of poverty level; secure new employment;
Talancion professional management of the community rections	Zip codes in Gwinnett: 30011, 30017, 30019, 30024, 30039, 30043, 30044, 30045, 30046, 30047, 30052, 30071, 30087, 30092, 30093, 30096, 30097, 30340, 30360, 30515, 30518, 30519	(404)929-2502 also Rockdale County		approved unemployment; disability; returning to work
Real Life Center	Fayette	(770)631-9334	9:00 am to noon MON - THU; 5:00 pm to 7:00 pm THU	residents of service area only
Rockdale Emergency Relief Fund	Rockdale	(770)922-0165	8:00 am to noon, 1:00 pm to 4:30 pm MON - THU; 8:00 am to 4:00 pm	must have worked or resided in Rockdale County for 6 months, must attend 2 1/2 - hour budgeting classes
Salvation Army	Cherokee	(770)720-4316	10:00 am the first TUE of each month	
Salvation Army	Clayton	(770)724-1681	Clayton: 9 am MON Fayette: 9 am TUE	
Salvation Army	Cobb	(770)724-1652	9:00 am to 11:00 am MON	must had an emergency a least during the last 90 days; after
Salvation Army	Coweta	(770)251-8181	9:00 am to 5:00 pm MON - FRI	
Salvation Army	DeKalb	(404)486-2714	9:00 am to 10:30 am WED	
Salvation Army	Douglas	(770)942-7188	8:30 am to 10:30 am MON	
Salvation Army	Fulton	(404)486-2710	8:30 am MON	
Salvation Army	Gwinnett	(404)724-1661	9:00 am to noon MON - FRI	
Salvation Army	Henry	(770)957-8868	9:30 am MON	
Salvation Army	Newton	(770)788-8274	9:00 am to noon TUE - THU	
Samaritans Together for Clayton	Clayton	(404)361-8848	10:00 am to 10;30 am FRI	
Samaritans Together of Henry	Henry	(678)565-6526	10:00 am to 1:00 pm MON - FRI	bills must be in past due status
Suthers Center for Christian Outreach	30319, 30341	(404)261-4292	10:00 am to noon TUE	services are limited to \$50 dollars every six months
St. Vincent de Paul Society	13 + counties of metro Atlanta	(678)892-6163	24 hours daily	no restrictions
Sullivan Center	DeKalb, Fulton	(404)753-0531	Call for details	cannot assist clients in subsidized housing; cannot have received assistance in the past; must reside at current address for at least 6 months
Toco Hills Community Alliance	30033, 30324, 30329, 30341, 30345	(404)325-0677	1:00 pm to 4:00 pm MON - THU	residents of service area only

SOUP KITCHENS

SUNDAY

ATLANTA MISSION: 156 Mills St., NW, Atlanta, GA 30313; (404) 367-2493; Hours: Lunch: noon to 12:45 pm MON - FRI; 1:00 pm to 1:45 pm SAT, SUN

ATLANTA CITY BAPTIST RESCUE MISSION - 316 Peters St., SW ATL 30313 (404) 577-3409; Hours: breakfast: 6:30 am, dinner: 8:00 pm

COMMUNITY CONCERNS - 276 Decatur St., SE ATL **(404)659-3390 Hours:** 4:00 pm to 5:00 pm MON - FRI; 2:00 pm to 3:00 pm SAT, 8:00 am to 9:00 am SUN; **Eligibility**: referral is required during weekdays but not on weekends;

FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH OF ATLANTA - 1328 Peachtree St., Atl, 30309 (404) 228-7746 Hours: Sunday breakfast: 7:00 am to 8:10 am SUN

MUST ELIZABETH INN: 55 Elizabeth Church Rd. Marietta, GA 30060; (678) 218-4533; Hours: 11:30 am to 12:30 pm daily

SAFEHOUSE OUTREACH - 89 Ellis St., NE ATL (404)523-2221 Hours: call for details

SANDY SPRINGS UNITED METHODIST CHURCH - 86 Mt. Vernon Hwy., NW, ATL (404)255-1181 Hours: 1:00 pm to 2:00

VISION FOR SOULS OUTREACH CENTER CHURCH: 6519 Factory Shoals Rd., Mableton, GA 30126

MONDAY

ACTION MINISTRIES ATLANTA 458 Ponce de Leon Ave., NE Atlanta (404) 881-6744 Hours: 11:00 am to noon MON – FRI Eligibility: homeless women and children; zip codes 30306, 30307, 30308, 30309, 30312

ACTION MISSION MINISTRY: 18 William Holmes Borders Dr., NE c/o Wheat Street Baptist Church, Atlanta, GA 30312; (404) 659-4328; Hours: 11:30 am to 2:00 pm MON WED; REFERRAL REQUIRED: written referral from a social service agency or church request

ATLANTA MISSION: 156 Mills St., NW, Atlanta, GA 30313; (404) 367-2493; Hours: Lunch: noon to 12:45 pm MON - FRI; 1:00 pm to 1:45 pm SAT SUN

ATLANTA CITY BAPTIST RESCUE MISSION - 316 Peters St., SW ATL 30313 (404) 577-3409; Hours: breakfast: 6:30 am, dinner: 8:00 pm

ATLANTA DAY SHELTER FOR WOMEN AND CHILDREN: 655 Ethel St., NW Atlanta, GA 30318; Hours: Breakfast: 8:30 am to 9:00 am MON - FRI Lunch: 11:30 am to noon MON - FRI

COMMUNITY CONCERNS - 276 Decatur St., SE ATL (404)659-3390 Hours: 4:00 pm to 5:00 pm MON - FRI; 2:00 pm to 3:00 pm SAT, 8:00 am to 9:00 am SUN; **Eligibility**: referral is required during weekdays but not on weekends;

CROSSROADS COMMUNITY MINISTRIES - 420 Courtland St., NE ATL (404)873-7650; Hours: 10:00 am to 10:45 am MON – FRI Eligibility: must be homeless; If an individual is new to Crossroads, he/she must attend an intake session available 8:30 am MON – FRI.

LUTHERAN COMMUNITY FOOD MINISTRY - 731 Peachtree St., NE ATL (404)874-8664 Hours: 10:30 am to 11:30 MON - FRI

MISSION ON THE MOVE MINISTRIES, INC. - (770) 920-4796; Hours: 7:00 pm to 8:00 pm MON

MUST ELIZABETH INN: 55 Elizabeth Church Rd. Marietta, GA 30060; (678) 218-4533; Hours: 11:30 am to 12:30 pm daily

SAFEHOUSE OUTREACH - 89 Ellis St., NE ATL (404)523-2221 Hours: call for details

TUESDAY

ACTION MINISTRIES ATLANTA - 458 Ponce de Leon Ave., NE Atlanta (404) 881-6744 Hours: 11:00 am to noon MON – FRI Eligibility: homeless women and children; zip codes 30306, 30307, 30308, 30309, 30312

ATLANTA MISSION: 156 Mills St., NW, Atlanta, GA 30313; (404) 367-2493; Hours: Lunch: noon to 12:45 pm MON - FRI; 1:00 pm to 1:45 pm SAT SUN

ATLANTA CITY BAPTIST RESCUE MISSION - 316 Peters St., SW ATL 30313 (404) 577-3409; Hours: breakfast: 6:30 am, dinner: 8:00 pm

ATLANTA DAY SHELTER FOR WOMEN AND CHILDREN: 655 Ethel St., NW Atlanta, GA 30318; Hours: Breakfast: 8:30 am to 9:00 am MON - FRI Lunch: 11:30 am to noon MON - FRI

COMMUNITY CONCERNS - 276 Decatur St., SE ATL (404) 659-3390 Hours: 4:00 pm to 5:00 pm MON - FRI; 2:00 pm to 3:00 pm SAT, 8:00 am to 9:00 am SUN; **Eligibility**: referral is required during weekdays but not on weekends;

CROSSROADS COMMUNITY MINISTRIES - 420 Courtland St., NE ATL, GA (404) 873-7650 Hours: 10:00 am to 10:45 am MON – FRI; Eligibility: must be homeless; If an individual is new to Crossroads, he/she must attend an intake session available 8:30 am MON – FRI.

LUTHERAN COMMUNITY FOOD MINISTRY - 731 Peachtree St., NE ATL (404) 874-8664 Hours: 10:30 am to 11:30 MON - FRI

MUST ELIZABETH INN: 55 Elizabeth Church Rd. Marietta, GA 30060; (678) 218-4533; Hours: 11:30 am to 12:30 pm daily

NOT BY BREAD ALONE, INC. - 2727 Bouldercrest Rd., Atlanta, GA (404) 622-9935 Hours: 12:30 pm to 1:30 pm

OPEN DOOR COMMUNITY - 910 Ponce de Leon Ave., NE ATLANTA (404) 874-9652 Hours: Lunch: 11:00 am to noon TUE WED

OUR LADY OF LOURDES CHURCH - 25 Boulevard, NE Atlanta (404) 522-6776 Hours: 11:30 am to noon TUE THU (closed in July & Aug., opens first TUE in Sept.)

SAFEHOUSE OUTREACH - 89 Ellis St., NE ATL (404) 523-2221 Hours: call for details

SOUP KITCHENS

WEDNESDAY

ACTION MINISTRIES ATLANTA 458 Ponce de Leon Ave., NE Atlanta; (404) 881-6744; Hours: 11:00 am to noon MON – FR; I Eligibility:homeless women and children; zip codes 30306, 30307, 30308, 30309, 30312

ACTION MISSION MINISTRY: 18 William Holmes Borders Dr., NE c/o Wheat Street Baptist Church, Atlanta, GA 30312; (404) 659-4328; Hours: 11:30 am to 2:00 pm MON WED; REFERRAL REQUIRED: written referral from a social service agency or church request

ATLANTA DAY SHELTER FOR WOMEN AND CHILDREN: 655 Ethel St., NW Atlanta, GA 30318; Hours: Breakfast: 8:30 am to 9:00 am MON – FRI

Lunch: 11:30 am to noon MON - FRI ATLANTA MISSION: 156 Mills St., NW, Atlanta, GA 30313; (404) 367-2493; Hours: Lunch: noon to 12:45 pm MON - FRI; 1:00 pm to 1:45 pm SAT, SUN

ATLANTA CITY BAPTIST RESCUE MISSION - 316 Peters St., SW ATL 30313; (404) 577-3409; Hours: breakfast: 6:30 am, dinner: 8:00 pm

COMMUNITY CONCERNS - 276 Decatur St., SE ATL; (404) 659-3390; Hours: 4:00 pm to 5:00 pm MON - FRI; 2:00 pm to 3:00 pm SAT, 8:00 am to 9:00 am SUN; Eligibility: referral is required during weekdays but not on weekends

CROSSROADS COMMUNITY MINISTRIES - 420 Courtland St., NE ATL; (404) 873-7650; Hours: 10:00 am to 10:45 am MON - FRI

Eligibility: must be homeless; If an individual is new to Crossroads, he/she must attend an intake session available 8:30 am MON – FRI

LUTHERAN COMMUNITY FOOD MINISTRY - 731 Peachtree St., NE ATL; (404) 874-8664; Hours: 10:30 am to 11:30 MON - FRI

MUST ELIZABETH INN: 55 Elizabeth Church Rd. Marietta, GA 30060; (678) 218-4533; Hours: 11:30 am to 12:30 pm daily

NOT BY BREAD ALONE, INC. - 2727 Bouldercrest Rd., Atlanta, GA; (404) 622-9935; Hours: 12:30 pm to 1:30 pm

OPEN DOOR COMMUNITY - 910 Ponce de Leon Ave., NE ATLANTA; (404) 874-9652; Hours: Lunch: 11:00 am to noon MON TUE WED

SAFEHOUSE OUTREACH - 89 Ellis St., NE ATL; (404) 523-2221; Hours: call for details

THURSDAY

ACTION MINISTRIES ATLANTA 458 Ponce de Leon Ave., NE Atlanta (404) 881-6744 Hours: 11:00 am to noon MON – FRI Eligibility: homeless women and children; zip codes 30306, 30307, 30308, 30309, 30312

ATLANTA DAY SHELTER FOR WOMEN AND CHILDREN: 655 Ethel St., NW Atlanta, GA 30318; Hours: Breakfast: 8:30 am to 9:00 am MON - FRI Lunch: 11:30 am to noon MON - FRI

ATLANTA MISSION: 156 Mills St., NW, Atlanta, GA 30313; (404) 367-2493; Hours: Lunch: noon to 12:45 pm MON - FRI; 1:00 pm to 1:45 pm SAT SUN

ATLANTA CITY BAPTIST RESCUE MISSION - 316 Peters St., SW ATL 30313 (404) 577-3409; Hours: breakfast: 6:30 am, dinner: 8:00 pm

COMMUNITY CONCERNS - 276 Decatur St., SE ATL (404) 659-3390 Hours: 4:00 pm to 5:00 pm MON - FRI; 2:00 pm to 3:00 pm SAT, 8:00 am to 9:00 am SUN; Eligibility: referral is required during weekdays but not on weekends;

CROSSROADS COMMUNITY MINISTRIES - 420 Courtland St., NE ATL (404) 873-7650; Hours: 10:00 am to 10:45 am MON - FRI

Eligibility: must be homeless; If an individual is new to Crossroads, he/she must attend an intake session available 8:30 am MON - FRI.

LUTHERAN COMMUNITY FOOD MINISTRY - 731 Peachtree St., NE ATL (404) 874-8664 Hours: 10:30 am to 11:30 MON - FRI

MUST ELIZABETH INN: 55 Elizabeth Church Rd. Marietta, GA 30060; (678) 218-4533; Hours: 11:30 am to 12:30 pm daily

NOT BY BREAD ALONE, INC. - 2727 Bouldercrest Rd., Atlanta, GA (404) 622-9935 Hours: 12:30 pm to 1:30 pm

SAFEHOUSE OUTREACH - 89 Ellis St., NE ATL (404) 523-2221 Hours: call for details

FRIDAY

ACTION MINISTRIES ATLANTA 458 Ponce de Leon Ave., NE Atlanta (404) 881-6744 Hours: 11:00 am to noon MON – FRI Eligibility: homeless women and children; zip codes 30306, 30307, 30308, 30309, 30312

ATLANTA MISSION: 156 Mills St., NW, Atlanta, GA 30313; (404) 367-2493; Hours: Lunch: noon to 12:45 pm MON - FRI; 1:00 pm to 1:45 pm SAT SUN

ATLANTA CITY BAPTIST RESCUE MISSION - 316 Peters St., SW ATL 30313 (404) 577-3409; Hours: breakfast: 6:30 am, dinner: 8:00 pm

ATLANTA DAY SHELTER FOR WOMEN AND CHILDREN: 655 Ethel St., NW Atlanta, GA 30318; Hours: Breakfast: 8:30 am to 9:00 am MON - FRI Lunch: 11:30 am to noon MON - FRI

COMMUNITY CONCERNS - 276 Decatur St., SE ATL (404) 659-3390 Hours: 4:00 pm to 5:00 pm MON - FRI; 2:00 pm to 3:00 pm SAT, 8:00 am to 9:00 am SUN; Eligibility: referral is required during weekdays but not on weekends;

CROSSROADS COMMUNITY MINISTRIES - 420 Courtland St., NE ATL (404) 873-7650 Hours: 10:00 am to 10:45 am MON – FRI; Eligibility: must be homeless; If an individual is new to Crossroads, he/she must attend an intake session available 8:30 am MON – FRI.

LUTHERAN COMMUNITY FOOD MINISTRY - 731 Peachtree St., NE ATL (404) 874-8664 Hours: 10:30 am to 11:30 MON - FRI

MUST ELIZABETH INN: 55 Elizabeth Church Rd. Marietta, GA 30060; (678) 218-4533; Hours: 11:30 am to 12:30 pm daily

NOT BY BREAD ALONE, INC. - 2727 Bouldercrest Rd., Atlanta, GA (404) 622-9935 Hours: 12:30 pm to 1:30 pm

SAFEHOUSE OUTREACH - 89 Ellis St., NE ATL (404) 523-2221 Hours: call for details

SATURDAY

ABRAHAM'S HOUSE - 1517 Ralph David Abernathy Rd., Atlanta; (404) 274-1810 Hours: 8:00 am to 10:00 am

ATLANTA CITY BAPTIST RESCUE MISSION - 316 Peters St., SW ATL 30313 (404) 577-3409; Hours: breakfast: 6:30 am, dinner: 8:00 pm

ATLANTA MISSION: 156 Mills St., NW, Atlanta, GA 30313; (404) 367-2493; Hours: Lunch: noon to 12:45 pm MON - FRI; 1:00 pm to 1:45 pm SAT SUN

COMMUNITY CONCERNS - 276 Decatur St., SE ATL (404) 659-3390 Hours: 4:00 pm to 5:00 pm MON - FRI; 2:00 pm to 3:00 pm SAT, 8:00 am to 9:00 am SUN; Eligibility: referral is required during weekdays but not on weekends;

MUST ELIZABETH INN: 55 Elizabeth Church Rd. Marietta, GA 30060; (678) 218-4533; Hours: 11:30 am to 12:30 pm daily

NOT BY BREAD ALONE, INC. - 2727 Bouldercrest Rd., Atlanta, GA (404) 622-9935 Hours: 12:30 pm to 1:30 pm

SAFEHOUSE OUTREACH - 89 Ellis St., NE ATL (404) 523-2221 Hours: call for details

Home Delivered Meals

Cherokee County Senior Services - 1001 Univeter Rd., Canton, GA 30115 (770)345-2675; 60 years of age and above in Cherokee County

Clayton County Aging Program - Terrell Starr Complex 877 Battle Creek Rd., Jonesboro, GA 30236 (770)603-4050; 60 years of age and above in Clayton County

Cobb County Senior Services - 1150 Powder Springs St. Marietta, GA 30064 **(770)528-5355**; 60 years of age and above in Cobb County

DeKalb County Office of Senior Affairs – 2538 Panola Rd., Ste. 102 Decatur, GA 30030 **(770)322-2950**; 60 years of age and above in DeKalb County

Douglas Senior Services - 6287 Fairburn Rd., Douglasville, GA 30134 **(770)489-3106**; 60 years of age and above in Douglas County

Fayette Senior Services, Inc. – 4 Center Dr., Fayetteville, GA 30214 **(770)461-0813**; 50 years of age and above in Fayette County

First Presbyterian Church of Atlanta - 1328 Peachtree St., NE Atlanta, GA 30309 (404)228-7746; 65 years of age and above; Butts, Cherokee, Clayton, Cobb, Coweta, DeKalb, Douglas, Fayette, Fulton, Gwinnett, Henry, Paulding, Rockdale

Fulton County Department of Human Services - Office of Aging - (404)730-6000; 60 years of age and above in Fulton County

Gwinnett County Senior Services – 567Swanson Dr., Lawrenceville, GA 30043 **(678)377-4150**; 60 years of age and above in Gwinnett County

Henry County Senior Citizens Services - 1050 Florence McGarity Blvd., McDonough, GA 30252 **(770)288-7000**; 60 years of age and above in Henry County

Meals on Wheel of Coweta - 61 Hospital Rd., Newnan, GA 30263 (770)633-9672 or (770)251-3045; 65 years of age in Coweta County

Norcross Meals On Wheels - (678)788-3358; homebound seniors; disabled adults; Area served: City of Duluth, Lawrenceville, Lilburn and Norcross

Paulding Nutrition Center - 54 N. Industrial Way, Dallas, GA 30132 **(770)443-1100**; seniors 60 years of age and above in Paulding County

Project Open Hand/Atlanta, Inc. - 176 Ottley Dr. Atlanta, GA 30324 **(404)872-8089**; individuals with AIDS/HIV, seniors: critically ill individuals in Metro Atlanta

Rockdale County Senior Services - 1240 Dogwood Dr., SW Conyers (770)278-7230; 50 years of age and above in Rockdale County

Senior Citizen Services Of Metropolitan Atlanta, Inc. - 1705 Commerce Dr., NW Atlanta, GA 30318 **(404)351-3889**; 60 years of age and above in Fulton County

Senior Connections - 5238 Peachtree Rd., Chamblee, GA 30341 **(770)455-7602**; 60 years of age and above in DeKalb County

South Fulton Senior Services, Inc. - 3680-82 N. College Street College Park - Fulton, GA 30337 **(404)559-0070**; 60 years of age and above who live in College Park, Fairburn, Hapeville, Palmetto and Union Cit

Food Pantries

Agency	Telephone	Hours	Documents	Area Served
Acworth Emergency Food Pantry	(770)975-9581	appointment: 9 am to 3 pm MON - FRI	SS (Pick-up: 9 am TUE FRI)	30101, 30102
Atlanta Inner-City Ministry	(404)622-7931		Picture ID	Fulton
Baitul Salaam	(770)255-8500	7 am to 10 pm MON - THU; 9 am to 4 pm SAT	Picture ID, SS	13 Metro Atlanta Counties
Begin Again Ministries, Inc.	(770)306-1453	9 am to 5 pm MON - FRI	leave a name, phone number and the agency will return the call in 24 hours	College Park, East Point, Fairburn, Hapeville, Palmetto, Union City
Ben Hill United Methodist Church	(678)891-0710	10 am to 4 pm SAT	Picture ID, SS of each child	30213, 30268, 30291, 30310, 11, 14, 15, 31, 36, 37, 44, 49, 54
Briarcliff Baptist Church	(404)633-6103	9 am to 3 pm TUE	Picture ID, written referral from caseworker, shelter, or government agency, proof of residence	30329, 30340, 30341, 30345
Buckhead Christian Ministry	(404)239-0038	10 am to 4 pm MON TUE FRI; 10 am to 7:30 pm THU	Picture ID, SS, proof of residence	30305, 30309, 30311, 30318, 30319, 30324, 30326, 30327, 30329, 30331, 30340, 30341, 30342, 30345, 30360
Butler St. Christian Methodist Episcopal Church/CME	(404)659-8745	11 am to 1 pm TUE	Picture ID, SS	13 Metro Atlanta Counties
Calvary United Methodist Church	(404)753-8151	9 am to 12:30 pm WED (call 211)	Picture ID	13 Metro Atlanta Counties
Caring for Others	(404)761-0133	10 am to 1:30 pm MON - THU	Picture ID, SS, Proof of residence, Proof of income	30030, 30236, 30260, 30291, 30296, 30297, 30310, 11, 15, 37, 44, 49, 54
Center for Family Resources	(770)428-2601	Hours varies, call for details	Picture ID, SS, proof of income	Cobb
Chance for a Higher Level Outreach	(404)681-4567	3:30 pm to 5 pm WED	Picture ID, SS, proof of residence, B.C.	13 Metro Atlanta Counties Austell, Clarkdale, Lithia Springs, Mableton,
Clayton County Community Serv.	(404)363-0575	8 am to 9 am MON WED	Picture ID, SS, proof of residence	Clayton
Clifton United Methodist Church	(404)241-3388	11 am to 12:30 pm third WED	Proof of income	30032, 30034, 30316
Community Action Center	(770)552-4015	hours vary; call for details	Picture ID, SS, proof of residence or lease,	30327, 30328, 30338, 30342, 30346, 30350
County Line United Methodist Church	(404)243-0363	10 am to noon WED; 3:30 pm to 5:30 pm the 4th WED of each month	Proof of residence	30032, 30034, 30035, 30038, 30273, 30281, 30288, 30294, 30316
Cross Pointe the Church @ Gwinnett Center, Inc.	(678)812-4500 Ext. 7291	10 am to noon, 6 pm to 8 pm WED; 10 am to noon SAT	Picture ID, Proof residence	Gwinnett
Decatur Area Emergency Assistance Ministry/DEAM	(404)373-2300	9 am to 11:30 MON – FRI	Birth certificate and SS for all household members under 18 years of age	30002, 30030, 30079; parts of zip codes that fall in DeKalb: 30032, 30033, 30306, 30307, 30317
Decatur Cooperative Ministry	(404)284-4411	9 am to 5 pm MON – FRI	Picture ID, SS, proof of residence	DeKalb
Divine Faith Ministries Outreach	(678)489-8699	I	Picture ID, proof of res., SS card all family members	Clayton
Duluth Cooperative Ministry	(770)623-9563		Picture ID, SS, proof of residence	30096, 30097
Dunwoody Baptist Church East Point First Mallalieu United	(770)280-1240	9:30 am to 11:30 am MON TUE WED 8:30 am to 10 am THU 1st and 3rd THU of each	Proof of residence or lease Proof of residence or lease (food is offered on a first	30328, 38, 40, 41, 46, 50, 60
Methodist Church	(404)/01-3163	month	come, first serve basis so arrive early)	Conege rank, East rollit
Episcopal Church of the Holy Cross	(404)284-1211	last SAT of each mont	Picture ID, SS, Proof of residence, Proof of income	DeKalb
Exodus Outreach	(404)761-6302	0 am to 11 am MON _ ERI	No documents required Dicture ID/ high certificate (for children) proof of rec	All dreas
30354Favette Samaritans	(770)719-2707	9 am to noon MON – FRI	ID SS hirth certificate	Favette
Fellowship of Faith Church	(404)346-1162		Picture ID, proof of residence	13 Metro Atlanta Counties
First Mount Pleasant Baptist Church	(404)627-4967		Picture ID, proof of residence or lease	30316
First Presbyterian Church of ATL.	(404)228-7746	1 pm to 3 pm MON WED FRI	ID, SS, proof of residence or lease	13 Metro Atlanta Counties
Friendship Baptist Church of College Park Georgia	(404)349-1278	4 pm to 6 pm MON	No documents required	13 Metro Atlanta Counties
Good Samaritan Center	(770)949-7335	9 am to 12:30 pm MON - THU; 9 am to 11:30 am FRI	Picture ID/driver license	30134, 30135, 30180, 30185, 30187
Greater Community Mission Center	(770)590-8510	1 am to 1 pm 2nd and 3rd SAT of the month only	Picture ID, proof of income	Cobb

Food Pantries

9 am to 4:30 pm MON WED THU FRI, 9 am to 6 pm TUE 6 pm to 8 pm WED THU; 10 am to 2 pm FRI 10 am to noon TUE FRI 9:30 am to 2:30 pm MON FRI; 9:30 am to 4:30 pm TUE - THU 10 am to noon FRI 9 am to noon MON - THU; 5 pm to 7 pm THU 10 am to 3 pm TUE - FRI 9 am to 3 pm TUE - FRI 9 am to 11:45 am MON TUE THU FRI 10 am to 11 am SAT 11 am to 2 pm MON - SAT 11 am to 2 pm MON - WED 12 am to noon; 1 pm to 3 pm MON - THU 9:30 am to 1:00 pm TUE THU 11 pm to 4 pm MON - THU 11 pm to 2 pm TUE THU 11 pm to 2 pm TUE THU 12 pm to 2 pm TUE THU 13 pm to 2 pm TUE THU 14 pm to 3 pm MON - THU 15 pm to 4 pm MON - THU 16 pm to 2 pm TUE THU 17 pm to 2 pm TUE THU 18 pm to 3 pm TUE THU 19 pm to 3 pm TUE THU 19 pm to 3 pm TUE THU 10 pm to 3 pm TUE THU 11 pm to 3 pm TUE THU 12 pm to 4 pm MON - THU 13 pm to 5 pm TUE THU 14 pm to 5 pm TUE THU 15 pm to 6 pm TUE THU 16 pm to 7 pm TUE THU 17 pm to 7 pm TUE THU 18 pm to 9 pm TUE THU 19 pm to 9 pm TUE THU 10 pm to 9 pm TUE THU 11 pm to 9 pm TUE THU 12 pm to 9 pm TUE THU 13 pm to 9 pm TUE THU 14 pm to 9 pm TUE THU 15 pm to 9 pm TUE THU 16 pm to 9 pm TUE THU 17 pm to 9 pm TUE THU 18 pm to 9 pm TUE THU 19 pm to 9 pm	Greater Piney Grove Baptist Church Greenforest Social Ministry Hearts to Nourish Hope Helping Hands of Paulding Helping in His Name Ministries Hillside Presbyterian Church I Care Atlanta In His G. R. E. A. T. Name Ministry Joseph's Storehouse Lawrenceville Cooperative Ministry Life Tools Community Development Corporation Lilburn Cooperative Ministry Midtown Assistance Center Must Marietta New Beginnings Food Outreach New Life Fellowship Norcross Cooperative Ministry	Telephone (404)377-0562 (404)486-6771 (770)997-4511 (770)43-1230 (678)565-61323 (404)289-3092 (678)615-3341 (770)964-8364 (404)826-9316 (770)217-0729 (770)217-0729 (770)339-7887 (770)217-0729 (770)217-0729 (770)31-8333 (404)681-5777 (770)427-9862 (770)529-6353 (770)529-6353 (770)513-1007	2 pm to 4 pm first three THU of every month; 10 am to 2 pm MON FRI; 1:30 pm to 5:30 pm WED 11 am to 1 pm MON WED THU FRI (UWA 211 referral) 10 am to 1 pm MON WED FRI 9 am to 1 pm MON WED FRI 9 am to 2 pm TUE WED THU 10 am to 2 pm TUE WED THU; 9 am to 11 am TUE WED THU; 9 am to noon SAT; the agency is closed the 5th Saturday of each month 10 am to 2 pm MON WED FRI 9:30 am to 12:30 pm MON THU FRI; 1 pm to 4 pm TUE WED; 5 pm to 7 pm WED 10 am 2 pm MON FRI 10 am 2 pm MON FRI 10 am 5 pm MON; 1 pm to 2 pm WED FRI SAT 10 am to 5 pm MON; 1 pm to 2 pm WED FRI SAT 10 am to 2 pm MON WED FRI; 6 pm to 8 pm TUE; 10 am to noon SAT	Picture ID, SS, birth cert., proof of res. Picture ID, SS, proof of residence or lease Picture ID, SS, proof of residence or lease Picture ID, SS, proof of residence Picture ID, SS, proof of residence Picture ID, SS, proof of residence Picture ID, proof of residence Proof of residence or lease, SS Picture ID, proof of residence Picture ID, SS Picture ID, SS, proof of residence Picture ID, SS, birth certificate, proof of residence Picture ID, SS, proof of res., proof income Picture ID, SS, proof of res., proof of residence Picture ID, SS, birth certificate, proof of residence Picture ID, SS, proof of res., proof of residence Picture ID, SS, proof of res., proof of residence Picture ID, SS, birth certificate, proof of residence	Area Served DeKalb 13 Metro Counties 13 Metro Counties 13 Metro Counties Paulding Henry 30032 30084, 30319, 30338, 30340, 30341, 30345 South Fulton Cities of College Park, East Point, Fairburn, Palmetto, Union City DeKalb, Fulton, Gwinnett, Henry, Rockdale 30043, 30044, 30045, 30046, 30019, cities of Dacula and Lawrenceville Douglas 30047, 30084, 30309, 30312, 30314 30060, 30061, 30062, 30063, 30064, 30065, 30066, 30067, 30068, 30101, 30102, 30144, 30152, 30156, 30160, 30175, 30188 13 Metro Atlanta Counties 13 Metro Atlanta Counties 30071, 84, 73, 91, 92, 93, and 30340, 30360, 30084 the nortions that fall in Gwinnett
D, prod D, prod D, prod D, prod D, prod D, prod D, SS, D, S		noon to 2 pm FRI noon to 2 pm FRI 3 pm to 5 pm MON; 1 p 10 am to 2 pm MON V am to noon SAT 9 am to 4:30 nm MON	3 37	Picture ID, SS, proof of res., pro Picture ID, SS, proof of res., pro Picture Id, SS Picture ID, SS, birth certificate, presidence	of income proof of
III, SS, Picture Pic		9 am to 4: TUE 6 pm to 8	ED THU FRI, 9 am to 6 10 am to 2 pm FRI	ID, proof of residence, proof of income ID, Proof of residence proof of income, SS	SS
ID, prod Picture N TUE THU FRI		9:30 THU	am to 2:30 pm MON FRI; 9:30 am to 4:30 pm	Picture ID, SS	
Picture NN TUE THU FRI ON FRI; DeKalb: 9 am to noon No doci Picture J Picture J Picture No doci Picture Picture TUE WED FRI			U; 5 pm to 7 pm	ID, proof of legal status Picture ID, SS, proof of residence	
TUE - THU Picture n MON - SAT No door m SAT Picture n MON - WED Proof o 1 pm to 3 pm MON - THU Picture at 9:00 am TUE WED FRI Picture 00 pm TUE THU Picture MON - THU Picture WED; 10 am to 2 pm SAT Picture TUE WED; 9 am to 7:45 pm THU Picture	(404)635-9967 (404)486-2714 (404)454-3554		ON TUE THU FRI ION FRI; DeKalb: 9	Picture ID, SS, birth cert., proof of res. No documents required	
10 am to 11 am SAT	(404)321-1844 (770)792-0097	4 7	9 am to 1 pm TUE - THU 10 am to 4 pm MON - SAT	Picture ID/, SS (call UWA 211 for referral) No documents required	ıl)
9 am to 1:00 pm TUE WED; 9 am to 2 pm WON - THU 1: pm to 4 pm MON - THU 1: pm to 3 pm WED; 10 am to 2 pm SAT 9 am to 2 pm TUE WED; 9 am to 7:45 pm THU Picture Picture Picture	(404)241-5862 (770) 474-8383	22 22	10 am to 11 am SAT	Proof of residence or lease	
must be there at 9:00 am TUE WED FRI 9:30 am to 1:00 pm TUE THU 1: pm to 4 pm MON - THU 1 pm to 3 pm WED; 10 am to 2 pm SAT 9 am to 2 pm TUE WED; 9 am to 7:45 pm THU Picture Picture	(770)428-8410	410	9 am to noon; 1 pm to 3 pm MON - THU	Picture ID, SS, proof of residence	
1: pm to 4 pm MON - THU Picture 1 pm to 3 pm WED; 10 am to 2 pm SAT Picture 9 am to 2 pm TUE WED; 9 am to 7:45 pm THU Picture	(404)753-0531 (770)591-5515	0531 5515	must be there at 9:00 am TUE WED FRI 9:30 am to 1:00 pm TUE THU		
9 am to 2 pm TUE WED; 9 am to 7:45 pm THU Picture	(404)325-0677 (770)422-6791	-0677 -6791	1: pm to 4 pm MON - THU 1 pm to 3 pm WED; 10 am to 2 pm SAT	Picture ID, SS, proof of residence Picture ID, proof of residence	
	(770) 48	9-0509	В		

COMMUNITY HEALTH CLINICS

ATLANTA DAY SHELTER FOR WOMEN AND CHILDREN - 655 Ethel St., NW ATL 30318 (404)876-2894

Hours: 8:00 am to 3:00 pm TUE – THU; Eligibility: primarily for homeless women and children; Fee: none

BETHESDA COMMUNITY CLININC, INC - 107 Mountain Brook Dr. Ste. 100, Canton, GA **(678)880-9654;** Hours: 8:30 am to 5 pm MON THU; noon to 8 pm TUE; 8:30 am to noon FRI; 9 am to 1 pm SAT; **Eligibility**: low income families (based on family size and income at or below 150% of the national poverty guidelines); uninsured and underinsured individuals; residents of Cherokee only; **Fee:** lab and procedures: straight fee; all other services: sliding scale

<u>CENTER FOR BLACK WOMEN'S WELLNESS</u> - 477 Windsor St., SW Rm. 309 ATL 30312 (404)688-9202 Hours: 5:00 pm to 8:00 pm 2nd & 4th THU of the month; 10:00 am to 2:00 pm 2nd & 4th SAT of the month, Fee: None;

Area Served: 13 County of Metropolitan Atlanta

<u>COMMUNITY ADVANCED PRACTICE NURSES</u> 173 Boulevard, NE ATL (404)658-1500; Hours: 2 pm to 5:30 pm MON, THU; 8 am to 12:30 pm TUE WED FRI; **Eligibility**: Medically indigent individuals; Fees: none

<u>CROSSROADS COMMUNITY MINISTRIES</u> - 420 Courtland St., NE ATL (404)873-7650; Hours: hours vary; Intake Hours: Orientation: 8:30 am MON FRI; Eligibility: must be homeless; If an individual is new to Crossroads; Intake Procedure: new clients must arrive by 8:30am and attend the orientation; Fees: none

FAMILY HEALTH CENTER; 868 York Ave., SW Atlanta (404)752-1400; **Hours**: 8:00 am to 9:00 pm MON - THU; 8:00 am to 5:00 pm FRI; 9:00 am to 1:00 pm SAT; **Eligibility**: no restrictions **Fees**: uninsured patients: sliding scale; **Insurance**: accepts Medicaid, Medicare, Peachcare, private insurance; **Area Served**: Cobb, Fulton

<u>FAYETTE CARE CLINIC</u> - 1260 Hwy 54 W Ste. 101 Fayetteville, GA 30214 (770)719-4620 Hours: 8:30 am to 4:30 pm MON – THU **Eligibility:** Fayette county residents without insurance and 200% above the federal poverty level; Fee: none

GOOD SAMARITAN HEALTH CENTER; 1015 Donald Lee Hollowell Pkwy., Atlanta, GA 30318 (404)523-6571 Hours: 7:30 am to 4:00 pm MON - THU; 7:30 am to 2:00 pm FRI; Eligibility: homeless and uninsured individuals Fees: Sliding scale, accepts Medicaid, Medicare

GOOD SHEPHERD CLINIC - 6392 Murphy Dr. Morrow 30260 (770)968-1310 Hours 2:00 pm to 7:00 pm MON; 9:00 am to 12:30 pm WED; 1:00 pm to 4:00 pm last Wednesday of each month; Eligibility: residents of Clayton county who are not covered by any insurance program, or do not qualify for Medicare or Medicaid Fee: none

<u>GRADY HEALTH SYSTEM</u> - 1247 Bankhead Hwy. ATL (404)616-2265 Hours: Varies by site Fee: sliding scale, accepts Medicaid, Medicare, Peachcare, private insurance, *call this clinic for location on other areas*

<u>GRANT PARK FAMILY HEALTH CENTER</u>: 1340 Boulevard, SE Atlanta, GA 30315 (404)627-4259 Hours: 8 am to 3 pm MON – THU; 8 am to 1 pm FRI Eligibility: Low income individuals who do not have insurance; Fees: Sliding scale

<u>GWINNETT COMMUNITY CLINIC</u>: Eastside Heritage Center, 2160 Fountain Dr., Snellville, GA 30078 (770) 985-1199; Hours: call for appointment: 9:00 am to 2:00 pm MON – THU; **ELIGIBILITY:** low-income, uninsured, residents of service area only

<u>HANDS OF HOPE CLINIC</u> - (770)507-1344 Hours: 4:00 pm to 8:00 pm MON THU; 1:00 pm to 4:00 pm TUE; Eligibility: Henry county residents without insurance, Medicare, Medicaid Fee: none

<u>HEALING COMMUNITY CENTER</u> - 2600 Martin Luther King Jr. Dr., SW Ste. 100Atlanta, GA 30311; **(404)564-7749**; **Hours**: 9:00 am to 5:00 pm TUE – FRI, 10 am to 2 pm 1st Saturday of each month; **Eligibility**: low-income individuals; families; homeless; or uninsured; **Fee**: none

OAKHURST MEDICAL CENTERS – 770 Village Square Dr., Stone Mountain, GA 30083 (404)298-8998 or 1760 Candler Rd. Decatur, GA 30032 (404) 286-2215; Hours: 8am to 8:30 pm MON – THU, 8 am to 5 pm FRI, 10 am to 2 pm SAT; Fee: sliding scale; Insurance: accepts Medicaid, Medicare, private insurance; Area Served: DeKalb

<u>OPEN DOOR COMMUNITY</u> - 910 Ponce de Leon Ave., NE Atlanta, GA 30306; **(404) 874-9652**; **Hours**: Women's clinic: 7:00 pm TUE; Fee: none

<u>PALMETTO HEALTH COUNCIL</u> – Palmetto – 643 Main St., Palmetto, GA 30268 (770) 463-4644; Hours: 8:00 am to 6:00 pm MON - THU; 8:00 am to 5:30 pm FRI; Fee: Sliding Scale

<u>SAINT JOSEPH'S MERCY CARE SERVICES</u>: 424 Decatur St. ATL (678)843-8600 Downtown Clinic; Hours: varies, call for details **Eligibility:** homeless, low income and underserved without health insurance **Fees:** Sliding Scale

SOUTHSIDE MEDICAL CENTER GRESHAM – MAIN OFFICE - 1046 Ridge Ave., SW ATL (404)688-1350 Hours: 8 am to 4:30 pm MON - FRI; Eligibility: no restrictions; Fees: Sliding scale, accepts Medicaid, Medicare, private insurance

PUBLIC HEALTH CLINICS

FULTON COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND WELLNESS

1853 Jonesboro Rd., SE Atlanta, GA 30315 **(404) 624-0626** Main Number

SERVICE HOURS: 8:30 am to 5:00 pm MON – FRI

INTAKE PROCEDURE: telephone, walk-in

DOCUMENTS: Call for details

FEES: sliding scale

INSURANCE: Medicaid, Medicare, private insurance

Residents of DeKalb County

FULTON COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND WELLNESS

3700 Martin Luther King Dr., SW, ATL 30331 (404) 613-4215 Main Client Number (404)730-6523 Spanish Line

SERVICE HOURS: 8:30 am to 5:00 pm MON WED

THU FRI; 8:30 am to 7:00 pm TUE

INTAKE PROCEDURE: telephone, walk-in DOCUMENTS: Picture ID/driver license, social

security card, proof of residence or lease

FEES: Sliding scale

INSURANCE: Medicaid, Medicare, private insurance

CHEROKEE COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT

1219 Univeter Rd. Canton, GA 30115 **(770)345-7371** *Main Client Number*

SERVICE HOURS: 7:30 am to 4:30 pm MON WED THU; 7:30 am to 7:00 pm TUE; 7:30 am to 1:00 pm FRI

DOCUMENTS: Picture ID/, social security card, proof of residence, proof of income, medical or psych records

FEES: Sliding scale

INSURANCE: accepts Medicaid, Medicare, private

insurance, Peachcare

GWINNETT COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT

2755 Sawnee Ave. Buford, GA 30518 (770)614-2401

SERVICE HOURS: 8:00 am to 7:00 pm MON THU;

8:00 am to 5:00 pm TUE WED FRI

INTAKE PROCEDURE: telephone, walk-in,

appointment

DOCUMENTS: Call for details

FEES: Varies by program

COBB AND DOUGLAS PUBLIC HEALTH

4489 Acworth Industrial Dr. Acworth, GA 30101 (770)974-3330 Main Client Number (770)514-2300 Additional Line

SERVICE HOURS: 8:00 am to 5:00 pm MON - FRI

INTAKE PROCEDURE: telephone, walk-in,

appointment

FEES: sliding scale

DOCUMENTS: No documents required

INSURANCE: Medicaid, Medicare, private insurance

CLAYTON COUNTY BOARD OF HEALTH

1117 Battlecreek Rd. Jonesboro, GA 30236 **(678)610-7199** Main Client Number

SERVICE HOURS: 8 am to 5 pm MON – FRI **INTAKE PROCEDURE:** telephone, appointment **DOCUMENTS:** Proof of residence or lease, proof or

income

FEES: sliding scale

INSURANCE: Medicaid, Medicare, private insurance

BUS FARE

Note: Theses agencies help with bus fare for individuals searching for employment or medical reason.

ATLANTA DAY SHELTER FOR WOMEN AND CHILDREN: 655 Ethel St., NW Atlanta, GA 30318 (404) 876-2894; Hours: 8:00 am to 4:00 pm MON - FRI; 8:00 am to 2:00 pm SAT; Eligibility: ONLY for job interview, work, Doctor appointment, school (primarily for homeless women and children)

CENTRAL OUTREACH AND ADVOCACY CENTER: 201 Washington St., SW ATL 30303 (**404**) **659-7119**; **Hours**: 9:00 am to 12:30 pm MON - FRI; 2:00 pm to 4:00 pm WED (by appointment only); **Eligibility**: for medical and work related purposes only (homeless only);

<u>CENTRAL PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH OUTREACH</u>; 201 Washington St., SW ATL (404)659-7119 Hours: 9:00 am to 12:30 MON – FRI Eligibility: must be employed or searching for work and awaiting their first paycheck **Documents:** present verification of employment, medical appointments or job search; Eligibility: MARTA assistance for medical and work related purposes only (homeless only)

<u>CROSSROADS COMMUNITY MINISTRIES</u>; 420 Courtland St., NE ATL (404)873-7650 Hours: hours vary; call for details; **Eligibility:** must be homeless; If an individual is new to Crossroads, he/she must attend an intake session available 8:30 am MON – FRI

<u>FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH OF ATLANTA</u> - 1328 Peachtree St., NE Atlanta 30309 (404) 228-7746 Hours: 1:00 pm to 4:00 pm MON WED; Eligibility: only for work that can be verified

HOPE ATLANTA PROGRAMS OF TRAVELERS AID - COBB COUNTY - 995 Roswell St. Ste. 308 Marietta, GA 30060 (770) 428-1883; Hours: 9:00 am to 5:00 pm MON TUE THU FRI; Eligibility: travelers, newcomers, runaways, resettling homeless; DOUGLAS COUNTY - 8473 Duralee Ln. Douglasville, GA 30134; Hours: Call for detail

MIDTOWN ASSISTANCE CENTER; 30 Porter Pl., NE ATL (404) 681-5777 Hours: 9:30 am to 12:30 pm MON THU FRI; 1:00 pm to 4:00 pm TUE WED, 5:00 pm to 7:00 pm WED Eligibility: Job search or recently full time job and has not received 1st pay check **Documents:** Picture ID/driver license, social security card, birth certificate, proof of residence **Area Served:** DeKalb, Fulton

NORCROSS COOPERATIVE MINISTRY - 2275 Mitchell Rd. Norcross (**770**)**263-8268 Hours**: 10:00 am to 2:00 pm MON WED FRI; 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm TUE; 10:00 am to noon SAT **Area Served**: 30071, 30073, 30091, 30092, 30093, and 30340, 30360, 30084 only the portions that fall in Gwinnett County

GENERAL CLOTHING

AGENCY	TELEPHONE	ADDRESS	SERVICE HOURS
24/7 Gateway Center	(404)215-6600	275 Pryor St., SW Atlanta	Call for details
217 Gateway Center	(101)213 0000	18 William Holmes Borders Dr., NE c/o	Cui for details
Atlanta Mission Ministry	(404)659-4328	Wheat Street Baptist Church	11:30 am to 2:00 pm MON WED
		Atlanta, GA 30312	r
Atlanta City Baptist Rescue Mission	(404)577-3409	316 Peters St., SW Atlanta	shelter: opens at 4:30 pm daily
Atlanta Day Center for Women and	, , ,		8:00 am to 4:00 pm MON - FRI; 8:00
Children	(404)876-2894	655 Ethel St., NW Atlanta 30308	am to 2:00 pm SAT
Atlanta Inner-City Ministry	(404)622-7931	1966 Lakewood Terr. ATL 30315	11:00 am to 1:00 pm THU
Atlanta International Church - Dream	(404) 817-3502	635 Angier Ave., NE	9:00 am to 1:00 pm TUE FRI SAT
Center	· · · ·	Atlanta, GA 30308	•
Atlanta Mission - The Men's Division	(404)367-2493	156 Mills St., NW Atlanta	1 pm to 3 pm MON THU FRI SAT
Because You Are Special 2, Inc.	(770)256-0164	Duluth, GA 30095	10 am to 12:30 pm THU
Beulah Missionary Baptist Church	(404)688-2296	167 Griffin St., NW Atlanta	9:30 am to noon WED
Briarcliff Baptist Church	(404)633-6103	3039 Briarcliff Rd. Atlanta	noon to 2 pm THU
Butler St. Christian Methodist	(404)659-8745	23 Jessie Hill, Jr. Dr., SE ATL	11 am to 1 pm TUE
Cascade Community Services	(404) 691-5570	3144 Cascade Rd., SW ATL 30311	9:30 am to 2:30 pm THU
Christian Aid Mission Partnership	(770) 819-0662	6289 Veterans Memorial Hwy.	9 am to 1 pm MON - FRI
City Of Hope Global Mission & Community Outreach Ministry, Inc.	(770) 441-2948	182 Hunter St. Norcross, GA 30071	10:30 am to 2:00 pm TUE WED THU
Columbia Drive United Methodist		Noicioss, GA 300/1	
Church	(404)284-4151	2067 Columbia Dr. Decatur	11 am to 1 pm THU
Community Assistance Center	(770)552-4015	1130 Hightower Tr. Atlanta	10 am to 3 pm MON WED
Covenant House Georgia	(404)589-0163	1559 Johnson Rd. Atlanta 30318	8:00 am to 4:00 pm MON - FRI
Cross Pointe the Church @ Gwinnett	(678) 812-4500	1800 Satellite Blvd.	10:00 am to noon, 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm
Center, Inc.	Ext. 7291	Duluth, GA 30097	WED; 10:00 am to noon SAT
Divine Faith Ministries Outreach	(770)603-0025	9800 Tara Blvd. Jonesboro	10 am to 5 pm MON - FRI
Duluth Cooperative Ministries	(770)623-9563	3395 Fox St., Duluth	10 am to 2 pm MON WED FRI
Every Woman Works	(770)998-3392	100 Hannover Park Rd. Ste. 200 ATL	11 am to 3 pm MON - FRI
Family Support Center	(404)378-6284	118 2nd Ave. Decatur	9 am to noon MON WED
Fayette Samaritans, Inc.	(770)719-2707	126 Hickory Rd. Fayetteville	9 am to noon MON - FRI
Fellowship of Faith Church, Int.	(404)346-1162	2553 Connally Dr. East Point	6 pm to 7:30 pm TUE FRI
First Baptist Church of Lawrenceville	(770)963-5121	165 Clayton St., SE Lawrenceville	9 am to 11:45 am TUE FRI SAT
First Presbyterian Church of ATL.	(404)228-7746	1328 Peachtree St., NE Atlanta	3 pm MON WED FRI (limit 20)
Greater Community Mission Center	(770)425-4583	406 Roswell St. Marietta	11 am to 1 pm (2nd, 3rd Saturday of the
Crown Community Massion Control	(770).20 1000	Too Itoo Well St. Triulistuu	month only)
Helping in His Name Ministry	(678) 565-6135	85 Bellamy Pl. Ste. A Stockbridge, GA	9 am to 1 pm MON WED FRI
	` ,		6 pm to 8 pm TUE THU
Joseph's Storehouse	(404) 826-9316	4650 Flat Shoals Pkwy. Decatur, GA	9 am to 11 am TUE - THU
Latin American Association	(404)638-1800	2750 Buford Hwy. Atlanta	8:30 am to 5 pm MON – FRI
Lilburn Cooperative Ministry	(770)931-8333	5329 Five Forks Trickum Rd. Lilburn	10 am to 2 pm MON WED FRI
Midtown Assistance Center	(404)681-5777	30 Porter Pl., NE Atlanta	9:30 am to 12:30 pm TUE THU
MM Hope House	(404)454-9854 (770)427-9862	466 Simpson St McDonough 30253	11 am to 3 pm TUE THU
MUST Marietta	(7/0)427-9862	1407 Cobb Pkwy. Marietta	10 am – 2 pm MON - FRI 10 am – 2 pm MON WED FRI; 6pm
Norcross Cooperative Ministry	(770)263-8268	2275 Mitchell Rd. Norcross	to 8 pm TUE; 10 am - noon SAT
			9 am - 4:30pm MON WED THU FRI;
North Fulton Community Charities	(770)640-0399	11270 Elkins Rd. Roswell	noon to 7:30 pm TUE
			9:00 am to noon MON - THU; 5:00 pm
North Gwinnett Coop. Ministry	(770)271-9793	4395 Commerce Dr. Buford, GA 30518	to 7:00 pm THU
Open Door Community	(404)874-9652	910 Ponce de Leon Ave., NE Atlanta	hours varies; call for detail
R.E.A.C.H. Community Development		·	
Center, Inc.	(404)931-7858	6212 Memorial Dr. Stone Mountain	10 am to 2 pm SAT
Real Life Center	(770)631-9334	220 Parkade Ct. Ste. A, Peacthree City	9 am to noon MON - THU; 5 pm to 7
	(1/0)031-9334	•	pm THU
Resource Center for Community	(770) 760-1346	3940 Hwy. 20 SE	10:00 am to 2:00 pm MON WED FRI
Action, Inc.	, ,	Conyers, GA 30013	^
Turner Chapel AME Church	(770)422-6791	492 N. Marietta Pkwy.	1 pm to 3 pm WED; 10 – 2 SAT
Vision Academy Life Center	(678)206-0688	458 Chestnut St. Lawrenceville	9 am to 1 pm 4 th SAT of each month
Warehouse of Hope	(770)489-0509	100 Hunter Rd., Douglasville	9 am to 2 pm TUE WED; 9:00 am to 7:45 pm THU
World Changers Church International	(770)210-5757	2500 Burdett Rd., College Park	9 am to 10:45 am, 2 pm to 3:30 pm MON WED FRI

BABY CLOTHING

Agency	Address	Information			
Agency	1718 Peachtree St. Ste. 496 Atlanta				
Atlanta Care Center	(404)262-2273	9:30 am to 5:00 pm MON - THU; 9:30 am to 1:00 pm SAT			
Cascade Community Services	3144 Cascade Rd., SW Atlanta (404)691-5770	Clothing closet: 9:30 am to 2:30 pm THU; 9:00 am to noon 2nd SAT of the month			
Christian Aid Mission Partnership/CAMP	6289 Veterans Memorial Hwy. #12-A Bld. 12 Austell (770)819-0662	9:00 am to 1:00 pm MON – FRI			
City Of Hope Global Mission & Community Outreach Ministry, Inc.	182 Hunter St. Norcross, GA 30071 (770) 441-2948	10:30 am to 2:00 pm TUE WED THU; AREA SERVED: DeKalb, Gwinnett			
Cobb Pregnancy Service	47 Gramling St. Marietta (770)590-9361	9:00 am to 4:00 pm MON WED THU; 9:00 am to 8:00 pm TUE; 9:00 am to 1:00 pm FRI; 10:00 am to 2:00 pm SAT			
Community Assistance Center	1130 Hightower Tr. Atlanta (770)552-4015	10 am to 3 pm MON WED Area Served: 30327, 30328, 30338, 30342, 30346, 30350			
Crisis Pregnancy Center	198 Main St. Jonesboro (770)477-1501	9:30 am to 4 pm MON TUE THU Area Served: Clayton (also provide maternity clothing)			
Cross Pointe the Church @ Gwinnett Center, Inc.	1800 Satellite Blvd. Duluth, GA (678) 812-4500 Ext. 7291	10:00 am to noon, 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm WED; 10:00 am to noon SAT Area Served: Gwinnett			
Greater Community Mission Center	406 Roswell St. Marietta (770)425-4583	10:00 am to 1:00 pm 2 nd and 3 rd SAT of the Month only			
Hosea Williams Feed the Hungry	1035 Donnelly Ave., SW Atlanta (404)755-3353	8:00 am to 1:00 pm MON - THU; 1st 25 household served			
Miracle Mission Hope House	466 Simpson St. McDonough, GA (404)298-4300	11:00 am to 3 pm TUE THU; Area Served: Butts, DeKalb, Fulton, Henry, Rockdale, Spalding			
MUST Marietta	1407 Cobb Pkwy. (770)427-9862	10:00 am to 2:00 pm MON – FRI Area served: 30060, 30061, 30062, 30063, 30064, 30065, 30066, 30067, 30068, 30075, 30101, 30102, 30141, 30144, 30152, 30156, 30160, 30175, 30188,			
Norcross Cooperative Ministry	2275 Mitchell Rd. Norcross (770)263-8268	10 am to 2 pm MON WED FRI; 6 pm to 8 pm TUE; 10 am to noon SAT; Area Served: 30071, 30073, 30091, 30092, 30093, and 30340, 30360, 30084 only the portions that fall in Gwinnett County			
North Fulton Community Charities	11270 Elkins Rd. Roswell (770)640-0399	10:00 am to 8:00 pm MON - SAT, 10:00 am to 6:00 pm SUN, 10 am to 3 pm SAT Area Served: 30004, 30005, 30009, 30022, 30075, 30076, 30092, 30097			
Oakhurst Presbyterian Church	118 2 nd Ave. Decatur (404)378-6284	9:00 am to noon MON, WED			
Paulding Pregnancy Services	1899 Lake Rd. Ste. 120 Hiram (770)222-6911	9 am to 1 pm MON – FRI Area Served: County; Cobb, Douglas, Powder Springs, Dallas; donation required \$2 to \$5			
Place of Enlightenment, Inc.	2720 Centerville Hwy. Snellville (770)982-8221	9:00 am to 12:30 pm MON WED FRI; Area Served: Gwinnett, Walton			
Pregnancy Resource Center Douglasville	3030 Chapel Hill Rd. Douglasville (404)478-6551	10:00 am to 4:00 pm MON WED FRI; 10:00 am to 7:00 pm TUE THU			
Pregnancy Resource Center of Fayette	360 East Lanier Ave. Ste. Fayetteville (770)719-2288	10 am to 4 pm MON - THU; 10 am to 1 pm SAT Area Served: Cities of College Park, East Point, Fairburn, Hapeville, Palmetto, Union City; Fayette			
Real Life Center	220 Parkade Ct. Ste. A (770)631-9334	9 am to noon MON - THU; 5 pm to 7 pm TUE THU by appointment only Area Served : Coweta, Fayette			
Signs & Wonders	120 S. Perry St. Lawrenceville (770) 962-0470	9:00 am to 4:30 pm MON – FRI; Area Served : Gwinnett			
Southwest Ecumenical Emergency Assistance	1040 Ralph David Abernathy Blvd. (404)756-1699	9:30 am to 11:30 am MON THU Area Served: 30310, 30311, 30331			
Warehouse of Hope, Inc.	100 Hunter Rd. Douglasville (404)489-0509	9 am to 2:00 pm TUE WED; 9:00 am to 7:45 pm THU; Area Served: Carroll, Cobb, Douglas, Paulding, Polk			
Women's Pregnancy Center	822 Roswell St. Marietta, GA (770)514-1080	9:00 am to noon MON; 9:00 am to 12:30 pm TUE THU; 1:00 pm to 4:30 pm, 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm WED; 10:00 am to 1:00 pm SAT Area Served : Cherokee, Cobb, Paulding			
World Changers Church International Ministry of Resources	2500 Burdett Rd. College Park, (770)210-5757	9:00 am to 10:45 am, 2:00 pm to 3:30 pm MON WED FRI			

SHOWERS

24/7 GATEWAY CENTER

275 Pryor St., SW Atlanta, GA 30303 **(404)215-6600**

SERVICE HOURS: 24 hours daily

ELIGIBILITY: Homeless individuals

INTAKE PROCEDURE: Walk-in

ATLANTA CITY BAPTIST RESCUE

MISSION

316 Peters St., SW Atlanta, GA 30313 **(404)577-3409**

SERVICE HOURS: shelter: opens at 4:30 pm daily

ELIGIBILITY: Men only, call for details

ATLANTA DAY SHELTER FOR WOMEN AND CHILDREN

655 Ethel St., NW Atlanta, GA 30318 (404)876-2894

SERVICE HOURS: 8:00 am to 4:00 pm MON – SUN; 8:00 am to 2:00 pm SAT

ELIGIBILITY:

primarily for homeless women and children, services available to low-income women and children

FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH OF ATLANTA

1328 Peachtree St., NE Atlanta, GA 30309 (404)228-7746

SERVICE HOURS: 3:00 pm MON WED FRI (limit 20)

ELIGIBILITY: Showers: males only

INTAKE PROCEDURE: (cannot use showers 2

consecutive open days)

OPEN DOOR COMMUNITY

910 Ponce de Leon Ave., NE Atlanta, GA (404)874-9652

SERVICE HOURS: Men's shower and soup kitchen:
10:15 am to 12:15 pm TUE; 11:00 am to noon WED
Women's shower: 3:00 pm WED
Women's shower and meal: 10:00 am THU

ELIGIBILITY: No restrictions

INTAKE PROCEDURE: must get on the list

Salvation Army - Cobb County Service Unit

202 Waterman St., SE Marietta, GA 30060 (770) 724-1640 Main Number

(770) 724-1652 Additional Number

SERVICE HOURS: by appointment only

TEMPORARY MAILING ADDRESS & COMMUNITY VOICE MAIL

Programs that provide an address for individuals who have no permanent residence and who need an address to apply for public assistance, or for travelers who need a place where mail can be sent.

<u>Crossroads Community</u> <u>Ministries</u>

420 Courtland St., NE Atlanta, GA 30308

(404) 873-7650

ELIGIBILITY:

must be homeless; if an individual is new to Crossroads, he/she must attend an intake session available 8:30 am MON - FRI:

Temporary mailing address ONLY

<u>Applying for a Georgia ID Card</u>

HOW TO GET YOUR ID OR DRIVER'S LICENSE IN GA.

Any person that is old enough to sign their name, or make a mark indicating their legal signature can apply to the DDS for a identification card. You must provide acceptable proof of identification. You can apply for an identification card if your Georgia driver license is suspended or revoked. You do not have to surrender a Georgia identification card when you get a Georgia driver license or your Georgia driver license is reinstated.

- 1. Applicant must furnish proof that he or she resides in Georgia and must provide a valid Georgia residence address. The following items are acceptable:
 - Utility bill with valid Georgia residence address;
 - o Bank statement with valid Georgia residence address;
 - o Rental contracts and/or receipts with valid Georgia residence address;
 - Employer verification;
 - o Georgia license issued to parent, guardian, or spouse.
- 2. Applicant must surrender all previous driver's licenses, identification cards, and instructional permits to the Examiner.
 - If applicant does not have in their possession, a license/ID card to surrender, must provide a certified copy of Motor Vehicle Report or status letter from previous state.
- 3. First time applicants for a Georgia license or permit or identification card must show some acceptable form of personal identification that includes full name, month, day and year of birth. After verification of full name and date of birth, documents will be returned immediately to the licensee. The following items are acceptable but **must be Original or a Certified Copy**:
 - Original birth certificate (State issued, Hospital birth certificates are not acceptable).
 - Certified copy of birth certificate (Issued from Vital Statistics with affixed seal)
 - Certificate of birth registration
 - Certified copy of court records (adoption, name changes or sex changes.)
 - Certified naturalization records
 - Immigration I.D. card
 - Valid Passport
- 4. Anyone applying for a Georgia driver's license or identification card must provide a social security number at the time of issuance. It is not necessary to have your original social security card. However, penalties will occur if an incorrect social security number is provided.

U.S. citizens must furnish proof of citizenship. Non-U.S. citizens must present proper INS documentation. Documents presented must be either in English or translated into English by a translator approved by the Department of Driver Services.

PICTURE ID ASSISTANCE

CLEARANCE LETTER - WHEN DO YOU NEED ONE?

If you have NOT had a driver's license in another state, you do not heed a "clearance letter" from that state, but if you have had a driver's license in any other state, even though you are applying for ID, you must get a clearance letter from that state. If you need help getting a clearance letter, you may call or visit one of the following:

CENTRAL OUTREACH and ADVOCACY CENTER

201 Washington St., SW Atlanta, GA 30303 (404)659-7119

SERVICE HOURS: 9:00 am to 12:30 MON - FRI

ELIGIBILITY: No restrictions

INTAKE PROCEDURE:

Appointment only; may telephone at 9:15 am or walk-in to agency to make the appointment

CROSSROADS COMMUNITY MINISTRIES

420 Courtland St., NE Atlanta, GA 30308 (404)873-7650

SERVICE HOURS: Hours vary; call for details

INTAKE HOURS:

Orientation: 8:30 am MON - FRI

INTAKE PROCEDURE:

registered clients may make appt. from 9:00 am to 10:45 am at front desk

StandUp for Kids - Atlanta

83 Walton St. Ste. 100 Atlanta, GA 30303 (888) 365-4543

ELIGIBILITY: homeless youth 21 years of age and below

CLAYTON COUNTY FAMILY CARE

1000 Main St. **(404) 366-5527**

SERVICE HOURS:

9:00 am to 4:00 pm MON - FRI

ELIGIBILITY:

homeless, low income individuals **FEES:** none

Identification Card or Driver's License for Veterans

If you are an honorably discharged veteran with active service and if Georgia was your home of record as shown on your DD-214 or if you can prove you have lived in Georgia continuously for the last 5 years, you may be eligible to get a free ID or DL. You must have been receiving VA benefits or treatment at the VA Hospital in GA, or have had a bank account or been employed or can otherwise show you have lived in GA for the last 5 years continuously, you should call or visit the GA Dept. of Veterans Affairs at 730 Peachtree St. 404/347/3484

BIRTH CERTIFICATE

CENTRAL PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH

<u>OUTREACH</u>

201 Washington St., SW Atlanta, GA 30303 (404)659-7119

SERVICE HOURS: 9:00 am to 12:30 MON - FRI

INTAKE HOURS: 9:00 am MON - FRI

ELIGIBILITY: no restrictions

INTAKE PROCEDURE:

appointment only; may telephone or walk-in to agency to make the appointment

CROSSROADS COMMUNITY MINISTRIES

420 Courtland St., NE Atlanta, GA 30308 (404)873-7650

SERVICE HOURS: Hours vary; call for details

INTAKE HOURS:

Orientation: 8:30 am MON - FRI

INTAKE PROCEDURE:

registered clients may make appt. from 9:00 am to 10:45 am at front desk

FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH OF ATLANTA

1328 Peachtree St., NE Atlanta, GA 30309 (404)228-7746

SERVICE HOURS: 3:00 pm to 5:00 pm MON WED FRI (limit 20)

VITAL RECORDS FROM ANOTHER STATE

Please visit the following website for more information:

http://www.cdc.gov/nchs/w2w.htm

Georgia Law Center on Homelessness and

<u>Poverty</u>

100 Edgewood Ave., NE Ste. 1625 Atlanta, GA 30303 (404) 681-0680

INTAKE HOURS:

9:00 am to noon MON; 1:00 pm to 4:00 pm TUE THU

ELIGIBILITY:

homeless or imminent risk of homelessness (with notification from the court of eviction or demand by landlord to vacate premises within 14 days of intake date)

REPRESENTATIVE PAYEE **SERVICE**

rograms that arrange for public benefit checks (usually Social Security or SSI) to be sent to a public agency, nonprofit organization, bank, relative or other individual who has been appointed under federal law to act as a surrogate for recipients in situations where they have a cognitive impairment and are unable to manage their own funds.

PLANNED LIFETIME ASSISTANCE NETWORK/PLAN OF GEORGIA

2200 Century Pkwy., Atlanta

(404)634-0094

SERVICE HOURS: 24 hour voice mail available

ELIGIBILITY: Adults with disabilities and their families

INTAKE PROCEDURE: Telephone, appointment

DOCUMENTS: No documents required

FEES: Varies by the program

AREA SERVED:

Cherokee, Clayton, Cobb, DeKalb, Douglas, Fayette, Fulton, Gwinnett, Hall, Henry, Paulding, Rockdale

ARMS WIDE OPEN COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION

3013 Rainbow Dr. Ste. 124 Decatur, GA

(770) 413-2241 (404) 243-1110

SERVICE HOURS: 8:00 am to 5:00 pm MON - FRI

DOCUMENTS: low income seniors; persons with disabilities and/or chronic illnesses

AREA SERVED: Butts, Cherokee, Clayton, Cobb, Coweta, DeKalb, Douglas, Fayette, Fulton,

Gwinnett, Henry, Paulding, Rockdale

CHILD CARE FOR HOMELESS FAMILIES

Programs that are licensed to provide supervised care within designated facilities for children during some portion of a 24-hour day. Staff for approved day care centers must meet defined educational requirements; the program must ensure specified adult/child ratios; and the facility must meet building, fire and zoning codes. Services may include recreational and developmental activities and snacks and/or meals, as appropriate.

ATLANTA CHILDREN'S SHELTER

(404) 892-3713

SERVICE HOURS:

7:00 am to 6:00 pm MON - FRI

ELIGIBILITY:

homeless parent and child; children 1 month to 5 years of age

INTAKE PROCEDURE:

referral letter from homeless shelter required

DOCUMENTS:

Referral letter from homeless shelter

OUR HOUSE

(404)378-0938

SERVICE HOURS: 7:00 am to 6:00 pm

MON - FRI

ELIGIBILITY: homeless children 6 weeks to 5 years of age, homeless families

INTAKE PROCEDURE:

telephone, appointment, referral from agency with documentation of homelessness

referral from agency with documentation of homelessness

EYEGLASSES SERVICES

Programs that supply corrective lenses for people who have defective but correctable vision, or which provide vouchers which can be exchanged for glasses or contact lenses.

Central Presbyterian Church Outreach

201 Washington St., SW Atlanta, GA 30303 **404/659-7119**

Community Assistance Center, Inc./CAC

1130 Hightower Tr. Sandy Springs *(770) 552-4015*

Georgia Lions lighthouse Foundation

5582 Peachtree Rd.Atlanta, GA 30341 **404/325-3630**

Mission on the Move Ministries

Douglas County **(770) 920-4796**

Prevent Blindness Georgia

739 West Peachtree St. Ste. 200 Atlanta, GA 30308 (404) 266-2020

Services:

Eye Examinations
Vision Screening
Glaucoma Screening
Ophthalmology Referrals

VETERANS

Helplines for Veterans: Veterans Affairs Regional Office

(888) 442-4551 Educational Benefit Line (800) 827-1000 Main Client Number (800) 829-4833 TDD (800) 273-8255 24 Hour Crisis Line

Veteran's Administration Regional Office

1700 Clairmont Rd., Decatur **1-800-827-1000** (24-hours daily), office: 8:30am to 4:30pm Services include: Helping veterans file for benefits, obtain a DD-214, resolve problems with checks, and apply for vocational rehabilitation and educational benefits.

VA Medical Center (Hospital)

1670 Clairmont Rd., Decatur, Ga. 30033 404/321-6111

Substance Abuse Program: Located on the 5th floor of hospital. Call ext. 6900 for an appointment or walk-in 7:30am to 3pm Mon-Fri. Bring your VA hospital card if you have one. Dual diagnosis patients accepted.

Homeless Vet Program: Helps connect homeless veterans with a variety of services available including substance abuse treatment, mental illness treatment, and housing. Call ext. 7436 8am to 2pm Mon-Fri.

Atlanta Vet Center

1440 Dutch Valley Pl., NE Ste. 1100, Atlanta, GA 30324 **404/347-7264** Mon-Fri 8:30am to 4:30pm You don't need an appointment--you can just walk-in. Try to arrive before 2:30pm Services include readjustment counseling, job counseling and information, substance abuse information/referrals, and helping to link you to other VA services. You can be seen by the Vet Center regardless of when you served.

VA Midtown Clinic

1670 Clairmont Rd., Decatur, Ga. 30033 **404/321-6111** ext. 2601 (Located in the same office as the Vet Center) 8:30am to 4:30pm Mon-Fri

This is a primary care medical clinic. Offers complete physicals, general medical exams, and routine X-rays, follow-up appointments, medical consultations, social work services, health care planning, fills prescriptions, offers medications, crisis counseling, women's medical services (pap smears and mammograms). If you are interested in receiving your medical care at this clinic, contact your primary Care Team (red, green, purple, or silver) and ask to be enrolled for the Midtown Clinic Team.

VOTER REGISTRATION

For Fulton County ONLY

Can homeless people vote?

Yes. Any one who lives in Fulton County and who at the time of registration is not on probation for a felony is eligible to vote.

Why register to vote?

- 1. To exercise your right as a citizen to vote for issues and candidates of your choice.
- 2. Your voter registration card serves as a form of ID, and along with your social security card, it is sufficient to get your ID card or driver's license renewed at the GA Dept. of Public Safety. (If you have never had an ID card or driver's license in Ga., you must have your birth certificate; the voter registration card will not help you get your ID)

Where do you go to register?

You can go to any library in Fulton County or you can go to the main office downtown:

Atlanta/Fulton Library System 2231 Campbellton Rd., SW Atlanta, GA 30311 (404) 752-8763

noon to 8:00 pm MON; 10:00 am to 6:00 pm TUE THU; 10:00 am to 8:00 pm WED; noon to 6:00 pm FRI SAT

What information do you need to register?

Take whatever items you have to show your identity such as your social security card

How long does it take to receive your voter registration card?

Most of the time you should receive your voter registration card within 7 business days after you apply. However, around election time, it may take longer. When you register, you should ask how long it would take for you to receive your card